

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

2008-2009

GOVERNMENT OF ARUNACHAL PRADESH

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page(s)
Introductor	cy:	iv
Summary of	Appropriation Accounts	1-16
Certificate	e of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India	17-18
Number and	name of grant/appropriation	
1.	Legislative Assembly	20-21
2.	Governor	22-23
3.	Council of Ministers	24-25
4.	Election	26
5.	Secretariat Administration	27
6.	District Administration	28
7.	Treasury and Accounts Administration	29-31
8.	Police	32
9.	Motor Garages	33-35
10.	Other General, Social and Community Services	36
11.	Social Welfare	37-39
12.	Social Security and Welfare	40-42
13.	Directorate of Accounts	43-46
14.	Education	47-61
15.	Health and Family Welfare	62
16.	Art and Cultural Affairs	63-65
17.	Gazetteer	66
18.	Research	67-69
19.	Industries	70-74
20.	Labour	75-76
21.	Food Storage and Warehousing	77-78

TABLE OF CONTENTS - Contd.

		Page(s)
22.	Civil Supplies	79
23.	Forests	80
24.	Agriculture	81-89
25.	Relief, Rehabilitation and Re-settlement	90
26.	Rural Works	91-96
27.	Panchayat	97-99
28.	Animal Husbandry and Veterinary	100-101
29.	Co-operation	102-105
30.	State Transport	106-107
31.	Public Works	108-113
32.	Roads and Bridges	114-121
33.	North Eastern Areas	122-126
34.	Power	127-133
35.	Information and Public Relations	137-136
36.	Statistics	137-138
37.	Legal Metrology	139-142
38.	Water Resource Department	143-147
39.	Loans to Government Servants	148-149
40.	Housing	150-151
41.	Land Management	152-153
42.	Rural Development	154-158
43.	Fisheries	159-161
44.	Attached Offices of the Secretariat Administration	162
45.	Civil Aviation	163-165

TABLE OF CONTENTS - Concld.

		Page(s)
46.	State Public Service Commission	166
47.	Administration of Justice	167
48.	Horticulture	168-172
49.	Science and Technology	173-175
50.	Secretariat Economic Services	176-178
51.	Directorate of Library	179
52.	Sports and Youth Services	180-182
53.	Fire Protection and Control	183
54.	State Tax and Excise	184-185
55.	State Lotteries	186
56.	Tourism	187-201
57.	Urban Development	202-217
58.	Stationery and Printing	218-219
59.	Public Health Engineering	220-222
60.	Textile and Handicraft	223-227
61.	Geology and Mining	228-229
62.	Directorate of Transport	230-231
63.	Protocol Department	232-233
64.	Trade and Commerce	234-236
65.	Department of Tirap and Changlang District	237-239
66.	Power (Civil)	240-245
67.	State Information Commission	246-247
68.	Town Planning Department	248
69.	Parliamentary Affairs Department	249-250
	Public Debt	251-259
Appendix:	Grant-wise details of estimates and actuals of recoveries adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure.	260

INTRODUCTORY TO APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Arunachal Pradesh for the year 2008-2009 presents the accounts of sums expended in the year ended $31^{\rm st}$ March, 2009 compared with the sums specified in the Schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

In these Accounts:-

'0'	stands for original grant or appropriation
'S'	stands for supplementary grant or appropriation
'R'	stands for re-appropriations, withdrawals or surrenders sanctioned by a competent authority.

Charged appropriations and expenditure are shown underlined.

SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

gra	nber and name of int or ropriation	Amount of grant or appropriation		Expend	liture	Saving		Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(:	L)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands	s of rupees)	(In thousand	s of rupees)	(In thousand	s of rupees)	(In thousands of	rupees)
1	Legislative Assembly								
	Voted -	9,14,78	5,00,00	8,81,84	1,10,00	32,94	3,90,00		
	Charged-	50,35		47,50		2,85			
2	Governor								
	Voted -								
	Charged-	3,19,21		3,01,50		<u>17,71</u>			
3	Council of Ministers								
	Voted -	4,50,54		3,99,28		51,26	• • •		
	Charged-								
4	Election								
	Voted -	11,08,36		11,02,73		5,63	• • •		
	Charged-								
5	Secretariat Administration								
	Voted -	36,34,92		36,48,39				13,47	
	Charged-							(Rs.13,46,742)	
6	District Administration								
	Voted -	1,99,57,67		1,99,30,18		27,49	• • •	• • •	
	Charged-								

2

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriat:		Expendi	ture	Saving		Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	f rupees)
7	Treasury and Accounts Administration								
	Voted -	7,73,35	2,79,00	6,64,24	20,00	1,09,11	2,59,00		
	Charged-								
8	Police								
	Voted -	1,62,79,93	8,58,00	1,60,91,27	8,57,48	1,88,66	52		
	Charged-								
9	Motor Garages								
	Voted -	11,22,18		11,59,65		• • •	• • •	37,47	
	Charged-							(Rs. 37,47,085)	
10	Other General, Social and Community Services								
	Voted -	13,41		7,84	• • •	5,57	• • •		
	Charged-								
11	Social Welfare								
	Voted -	44,83,11	21,01,10	44,79,29	18,85,89	3,82	2,15,21		• • •
	Charged-								

3

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriat		Expendi	ture	Saving	ı	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	rupees)
12	Social Security and Welfare								
	Voted -	• • •							
	Charged-	1,06,00		22,76		83,24			
13	Directorate of Accounts								
	Voted -	1,33,14,10		1,15,85,25		17,28,85	• • •		
	Charged-								
14	Education								
	Voted -	3,60,11,14	1,17,36,23	3,75,59,17	50,83,03		66,53,20	15,48,03	
	Charged-							(Rs.15,48,03,225)	
15	Health and Family Welfare								
	Voted -	1,78,30,88	12,31,79	1,71,47,59	11,89,15	6,83,29	42,64		
	Charged-								
16	Art and Cultural Affairs								
	Voted -	7,99,46	15,36,33	3,34,56	3,55,48	4,64,90	11,80,85		
	Charged-								
17	Gazetteer								
	Voted -	30,16		31,69				1,53	
	Charged-							(Rs.1,53,191)	

4
SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS - Contd.

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of grant or appropriation		Expenditure		Saving	3	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1	.)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands of	rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	f rupees)
18	Research								
	Voted -	6,33,84		5,37,79		96,05			
	Charged-								
19	Industries								
	Voted -	12,20,25	1,61,15	9,06,03	1,56,39	3,14,22	4,76		
	Charged-								
20	Labour								
	Voted -	3,03,41	• • •	2,28,15	• • •	75,26		• • •	
	Charged-								
21	Food, Storage and Warehousing								
	Voted -	32,61,16	1,69,80	32,61,11	1,40,91	5	28,89		
	Charged-								
22	Civil Supplies								
	Voted -	55,63,32	• • •	55,45,16	• • •	18,16			
	Charged-								
23	Forests								
	Voted -	87,50,06		83,55,91	• • •	3,94,15	• • •		• • •
	Charged-								

5

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriati		Expendit	ıre	Saving		Exce	ss
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	f rupees)	(In thousands o	f rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)
24	Agriculture								
	Voted -	83,40,22	2,46,00	71,28,69	1,21,27	12,11,53	1,24,73		
	Charged-								
25	Relief, Rehabilitation and Re-settlement								
	Voted -	60,50,33	• • •	58,39,96	• • •	2,10,37	• • •	• • •	• • •
	Charged-	• • •	• • •		• • •				
26	Rural Works					40.55.00			
	Voted -	1,35,33,87	86,66,85	1,21,66,79	78,38,57	13,67,08	8,28,28	• • •	• • •
	Charged-	• • •	• • •		• • •				
27	Panchayat								
	Voted -	40,32,27		37,90,19	• • •	2,42,08	• • •	• • •	• • •
	Charged-								
28	Animal Husbandry and Veterinary								
	Voted -	35,47,73	6,41,45	34,44,92	1,09,51	1,02,81	5,31,94	• • •	
	Charged-								
29	Co-operation								
	Voted -	5,96,89	22,19,80	6,32,77	22,41,05			35,88	21,25
	Charged-							(Rs.35,88,039)	(Rs.21,25,324)

6

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriati		Expendi	ture	Saving	ı	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1	.)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	f rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	rupees)
30	State Transport								
	Voted -	43,67,90	4,00,00	43,65,26	3,68,84	2,64	31,16		• • •
	Charged-								
31	Public Works								
	Voted -	97,43,63	66,52,77	88,38,26	34,71,05	9,05,37	31,81,72		
	Charged-								
32	Roads and Bridges								
	Voted -	90,43,00	6,98,15,99	90,42,53	5,40,50,15	47	1,57,65,84	• • •	
	Charged-								
33	North Eastern Areas								
	Voted -	4,87,97	45,14,22	4,76,74	41,48,11	11,23	3,66,11	• • •	
	Charged-								
34	Power								
	Voted -	1,42,27,91	1,61,74,91	1,49,47,00	1,15,87,48		45,87,43	7,19,09	
	Charged-							(Rs.7,19,09,472)	
35	Information and Public Relations								
	Voted -	6,96,33	22,00	6,15,30	7,26	81,03	14,74	• • •	
	Charged-								

7

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriat:		Expendi	ture	Saving		Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	rupees)
36	Statistics								
	Voted -	6,34,57	50,00	6,29,65	42,44	4,92	7,56		
	Charged-								
37	Legal Metrology								
	Voted -	2,97,58	8,00	3,92,64	2,00		6,00	95,06	
	Charged-							(Rs.95,05,646)	
38	Water Resource Department								
	Voted -	1,30,78,59	91,43,18	1,23,21,28	73,41,09	7,57,31	18,02,09		
	Charged-								
39	Loans to Government Servants								
	Voted -		3,60,00		1,71,02		1,88,98		
	Charged-								
40	Housing								
	Voted -	25,45,00	20,40,50	24,96,88	17,83,65	48,12	2,56,85		
	Charged-								
41	Land Management								
	Voted -	5,37,80		4,41,95		95,85			
	Charged-								

8

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriat		Expendi	ture	Saving	ī	Exc	cess
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1	_)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands of rupees)		(In thousands	(In thousands of rupees)		of rupees)	(In thousand	ds of rupees)
42	Rural Development								
	Voted -	39,02,99	32,74,43	36,78,44	10,33,74	2,24,55	22,40,69		
	Charged-								
43	Fisheries								
	Voted -	7,47,98	80	8,62,15	25,00			1,14,17	
	Charged-						••	(Rs.1,14,16,87 <u>7</u>)	(Rs.24,20,000)
44	Attached Offices of the Secretariat Administration	4.60.07		4 54 24		15,63			
	Voted -	4,69,87	• • •	4,54,24	• • •	15,63	• •		
	Charged-	• • •	• • •	• • •	• • •	• • •	• •		• • • •
45	Civil Aviation Voted -	48,04,35	1,57,00	38,59,38	7,09,07	9,44,97			5,52,07 (Rs.5,52,07,416)
	Charged-								(RS.5,52,07,410)
46	State Public Service Commission								
	Voted -		•••		• • •	• • •	••		
	Charged-	2,08,33		2,05,25		3,08			

9

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriati		Expendi	ture	Saving	ī	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	f rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	rupees)
47	Administration of Justice								
	Voted -	1,71,66		1,59,06	• • •	12,60			
	Charged-								
48	Horticulture								
	Voted -	17,30,26	4,26,31	17,58,07	1,68,87		2,57,44	27,81	
	Charged-							(Rs.27,81,042)	
49	Science and Technology								
	Voted -	12,78,50		5,11,80	• • •	7,66,70			
	Charged-								
50	Secretariat Economic Services								
	Voted -	11,82,72,06	2,56,94	3,44,11	2,49,26	11,79,27,95	7,68		
	Charged-								
51	Directorate of Library								
	Voted -	2,94,54	• • •	2,36,54	• • •	58,00			
	Charged-								
52	Sports and Youth Services								
	Voted -	22,15,73	27,30,60	21,16,78	23,42,25	98,95	3,88,35		
	Charged-								

10
SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS - Contd.

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of gra appropriat		Expendit	ıre	Saving	ſ	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	of rupees)	(In thousands of rupees)		(In thousands of rupees)		(In thousands of	rupees)
53	Fire Protection and Control								
	Voted -	3,39,07		3,33,24		5,83			
	Charged-								
54	State Tax and Excise								
	Voted -	4,44,79		4,00,58		44,21			
	Charged-								
55	State Lotteries								
	Voted -	93,92		90,31		3,61			
	Charged-								
56	Tourism								
	Voted -	5,98,73	39,26,32	7,22,61	33,11,57		6,14,75	1,23,88	
	Charged-							(Rs.1,23,87,602)	
57	Urban Development								
	Voted -	8,30,53	35,08,93	8,30,20	26,77,92	33	8,31,01		
	Charged-								
58	Stationery and Printing								
	Voted -	3,61,53	15,30	3,07,09	14,37	54,44	93		• • •
	Charged-								

11
SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS - Contd.

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation	Amount of grant or appropriation		Expendi	ture	Saving	1	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1	.)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands of	f rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)	(In thousands of	rupees)
59	Public Health Engineering								
	Voted -	2,12,66,49	9,00,00	2,49,73,57	8,00,00	• • •	1,00,00		
	Charged-							(Rs.37,07,08,369)	
60	Textile and Handicraft								
	Voted -	14,79,87	4,21,65	13,06,01	• • •	1,73,86	4,21,65		
	Charged-								
61	Geology and Mining								
	Voted -	3,59,52	2,34,45	2,09,36	2,30,06	1,50,16	4,39	• • • •	
	Charged-								
62	Directorate of Transport								
	Voted -	99,27	10,00	53,76	5,68	45,51	4,32	• • • •	
	Charged-								
63	Protocol Department								
	Voted -	54,40		51,09	• • •	3,31		• • • •	
	Charged-								
64	Trade and Commerce								
	Voted -	46,63	1,00,00	20,45	• • •	26,18	1,00,00		
	Charged-								

12
SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS - Contd.

gra	ber and name of nt or ropriation		Amount of grant or appropriation		ture	Saving	1	Excess	
		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1	.)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
		(In thousands o	f rupees)	(In thousands	(In thousands of rupees)		of rupees)	(In thousands	of rupees)
65	Department of Tirap and Changlang District								
	Voted -	3,75,00	22,25,26	2,73,61	22,64,15	1,01,39	• • •	• • • •	38,89
	Charged-								(Rs.38,89,337)
66	Power (Civil)								
	Voted -	21,03,03	2,28,02,99	8,85,06	1,49,11,97	12,17,97	78,91,02		
	Charged-								
67	State Information Commission								
	Voted -	90,74		79,87		10,87	• • •		
	Charged-								
68	Town Planning Department								
	Voted -	64,17		63,87	• • •	30	• • •		
	Charged-								
69	Parliamentary Affairs Department								
	Voted -	49,16		10,90		38,26			
	Charged-								

13
SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS - Contd.

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Amount of grant or appropriation		Expenditure		Saving		Excess	
	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
	(In thousands of rupees)		(In thousands of rupees)		(In thousands of rupees)		(In thousands of rupees)	
97 Public Debt								
Voted -								
Charged-	2,42,10,92	1,84,54,22	2,29,54,42	63,45,93	12,56,50	1,21,08,29		
Total : Voted -	39,07,62,41	18,05,20,05	26,60,20,08	13,18,25,73	13,11,65,80	4,93,30,73	64,23,47	6,36,41
Charged-	2,48,94,81	1,84,54,22	2,35,31,43	63,45,93	13,63,38	1,21,08,29		
Grand Total -	41,56,57,22	19,89,74,27	28,95,51,51	13,81,71,66	13,25,29,18		64,23,47	6,36,41
Grana rotar	al - 41,50,57,22 19,09,74,27					(Rs	s.64,23,47,290	(Rs.6,36,42,077)

As the grants and appropriations are gross amounts required for expenditure, the expenditure figures shown against them do not include recoveries adjusted in accounts in reduction of expenditure. The net expenditure figures are shown in the Finance Accounts.

The reconciliation between the total expenditure according to the Appropriation Accounts for the year 2008-2009 and that shown in the Finance Accounts for that year is shown below:

Charged Voted Revenue Capital Revenue Capital (In thousands of rupees) Total expenditure according to 2,35,31,43 63,45,93 26,60,20,08 13,18,25,73 the Appropriation Accounts Deduct -78,44 Total of 5,57 . . . recoveries Net total expenditure as shown in the Statement 63,45,93 26,60,14,51 13,17,47,29 2,35,31,43 No.10 of the Finance Accounts

The details of the recoveries referred to above are given in Appendix at page - 260

The excesses over the following voted grants require regularization.

REVENUE PORTION

- 5. Secretariat Administration
- 9. Motor Garages
- 14. Education
- 17. Gazetteer
- 29. Co-operation
- 34. Power
- 37. Legal Metrology
- 43. Fisheries
- 48. Horticulture
- 56. Tourism
- 59. Public Health Engineering

CAPITAL PORTION

- 29. Co-operation
- 43. Fisheries
- 45. Civil Aviation
- 65. Department of Tirap and Changlang
 District

In respect of the following grants/appropriation the amount surrendered during the year was in excess of the ultimate saving resulting in the assessment of the requirement not having been made properly which was subsequently proved to be injudicious (or) defective budgeting.

Number and Name of Grant

Serial REVENUE Number 1. 22. Civil Supplies 2. 36. Statistics 3. 58. Stationery and Printing CAPITAL 1. 24. Agriculture 2. 35. Information and Public Relation 3. 36. Statistics

In respect of the following grants, surrender has been made, even though expenditure exceeded the grant resulting in the surrender proving to be injudicious (or) defective budgeting.

Number and Name of Grant

Serial <u>Number</u>	REVE	NUE PORTION
1.	5.	Secretariat Administration
2.	14.	Education
3.	34.	Statistics
4.	43.	Fisheries
5.	48.	Horticulture
	CAPI	TAL
1.	29.	Co-operation

Certificate of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Arunachal Pradesh for the year ending 31st March 2009 presents the accounts of the sums expended in the year compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India. The Finance Accounts of the Government for the year showing the receipts and disbursements of the Government for the year together with the financial results disclosed by the revenue and capital accounts, the accounts of the public debt and the liabilities and assets as worked out from the balances recorded in the accounts are presented in a separate compilation.

The Appropriation Accounts have been prepared under my supervision in accordance with the requirements of the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971 and have been compiled from the vouchers, challans and initial and subsidiary accounts rendered by the treasuries, offices and departments responsible for the keeping of such accounts functioning under the control of the Government of Arunachal Pradesh and the statements received from the Reserve Bank of India.

The treasuries, offices and or departments functioning under the control of the Government of Arunachal Pradesh are primarily responsible for preparation and correctness of the initial and subsidiary accounts as well as ensuring the regularity of transactions in accordance with the applicable laws, standards, rules and regulations relating to such accounts and transactions. I am responsible for compilation, keeping of the accounts, preparation and submission of Annual Accounts to the State Legislature. My responsibility for the compilation, preparation and finalization of accounts is discharged through the office of the Accountant General. The audit of these accounts is independently conducted through the office of the Principal/Accountant General (Audit) in accordance with the requirements of Articles 149 and 151 of the Constitution of India and the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971, for expressing an opinion on these Accounts based on the results of such audit. These offices are independent organizations with distinct cadres, separate reporting lines and management structure.

The audit was conducted in accordance with the Auditing Standards generally accepted in India. These Standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance that the accounts are free from material misstatement. An audit includes examination, on a test basis, of evidence relevant to the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements.

On the basis of the information and explanations that my officers required and have obtained and according to the best of my information as a result of test audit of the accounts and on consideration of explanations given, I certify that, to the best of my knowledge and belief, the Appropriation Accounts read with observations in this compilation give a true and fair view of the accounts of the sums expended in the year ended 31st March 2009 compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed by the State Legislature under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

Points of interest arising from study of these accounts as well as test audit conducted during the year or earlier years are contained in my Reports on the Government of Arunachal Pradesh being presented separately for the year ended $31^{\rm st}$ March 2009.

Date: (VINOD RAI)
Place: Comptroller and Auditor General of India

GRANT NO. 1 LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

Total grant/ Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2011 Parliament/State/ Union Territory

Legislatures.

Voted:

Original 5,33,62

Supplementary 3,81,16 9,14,78 8,81,84 -32,94

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Charged:

Original <u>22,13</u>

Supplementary 28,22 50,35 47,50 -2,85

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital:

Major Head:

4059 Capital Outlay on

Public Works

Voted:

Original

Supplementary 5,00,00 5,00,00 1,10,00 -3,90,00

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

GRANT NO. 1 LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY - Concld.

Notes & Comments:-

Capital:

Voted:

1. No part of the available saving of Rs.3,90.00 lakh were surrendered during the year.

- 2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 78 per cent
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under: -

Serial number		Head			grant/ priation	_		='	Exces Savin	
					(In	lakhs	of	rupees)		
(i)	07 4059 80 800 0002	Capital Public General Other E Constru Legisla	xpenditure ction of	Fund						
		S	5,00.00	5,0	0.00	1,1	LO.C	0	-3,90.00	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3,90.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 2 GOVERNOR (All Charged)

Total Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2012 President, Vice-

President/Governor, Administrator of Union Territories

Original 1,36,90

Supplementary 1,82,31 3,19,21 3,01,50 -17,71

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 17.71 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 17.71 lakh, Supplementary provision for Rs. 1,82.31 lakh made during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the charged appropriation worked out to 5.55 per cent

Grant No. 2 GOVERNOR - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(I	n lakhs of rupees	s)
(i)	2012	President, Vice- President/Governor, Administrator of Union Territories			
	03	Governor/Administra tor of Union Territories			
	103	Household Establishment			
	0001	Establishment Charges			
		O 42.17 S 50.06 R -1.21	91.02	<u>83.60</u>	<u>-7.42</u>

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 1.21 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 2.03 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 0.82 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment'.

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 7.42 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 3 COUNCIL OF MINISTERS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2013 Council of Ministers

Original 3,05,42

Supplementary 1,45,12 4,50,54 3,99,28 -51,26

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the final savings of Rs. 51.26 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 51.26 lakh, Supplementary provision for Rs. 1,45.12 lakh made during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 11.38 per cent

Grant No. 3 COUNCIL OF MINISTERS - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(I	n lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	2013 108 0001	Council of Ministers Tour Expenses			
	0001	Travel Expenses O 50.00 S 20.00			
			70.00	49.32	-20.68

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 20.68 lakh is stated to be due to control over tour.

(ii) 2013 Council of
Ministers

104 Entertainment and
Hospitality
Expenses

0001 Hospitality
Expenses
0 40.00
S 14.00

54.00 46.26 -7.74

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 7.74 lakh is stated to be due to economic measure taken by the Government.

(iii)	2013	Council of			
		Ministers			
	104	Entertainm	ent and		
		Hospitalit	У		
		Expenses			
	0003	Hospitalit	У		
		Expenses of	f		
		Parliament	ary		
		Secretarie	_		
		0	5.73		
				5.73	 -5.73

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5.73 lakh is stated to be due to the Government's rejection of the claims.

Grant No. 4 ELECTION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2015 Elections

Original 8,32,93

Supplementary 2,75,43 11,08,36 11,02,73 -5,63

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 5 SECRETARIAT ADMINISTRATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2052 Secretariat General

Services

2059 Public Works

2251 Secretariat Social

Services

Original 20,79,70

Supplementary 15,55,22 36,34,92 36,48,39 +13,47

Amount surrendered

during the year (31st March 2009) 3,93

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Expenditure in the revenue section exceeded the grant by Rs 13.47 lakh (Rs. 13,46,742). The excess requires regularization.
- 2. In view of the excess expenditure of Rs. 13.47 lakh, Supplementary provision for Rs. 15,55.22 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate and Surrender of Rs. 3.93 lakh during the year proved injudicious.

Grant No. 6 DISTRICT ADMINISTRATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

. . .

Revenue

during the year (March 2009)

Major Heads:							
Major neads							
2030	Stamps and Registration						
2053	District Administration						
2575	Other Special Areas Programmes						
3451	Secretariat- Economic Services						
Original		1,15,04,59					
Supplementary		84,53,08	1,99,57,67	1,99,30,18	-27,49		
Amount surrendered							

Grant No. 7 TREASURY AND ACCOUNTS ADMINISTRATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2054 Treasury and

Accounts

Administration

2235 Social Security and

Welfare

Original 4,77,10

Supplementary 2,96,25 7,73,35 6,64,24 -1,09,11

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4047 Capital Outlay on

Other Fiscal Services

Original 2,50,00

Supplementary 29,00 2,79,00 20,00 -2,59,00

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 1,09.11 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 1,09.11 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 2,96.25 lakh made during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 14.11 per cent.

Grant No. 7 TREASURY AND ACCOUNTS ADMINISTRATION - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under: -

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
(i)	04 2054 800 0001	Treasury and Accounts Administration	(In lakhs	of rupees)		
		S 99.50	99.50		-99.50	
(ii)	2235 60 104 0001	Insurance Scheme- Govt.P.F.	JJ.30		JJ.30	
(iii)	2054 097 0001	Accounts Administration	43.00	33.40	-9.60	
		O 2,70.91 S 1,26.63 R -8.04	3,89.50	3,89.49	-0.01	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 5.00 lakh and Rs. 8.04 lakh at serial number (ii) and (iii) above by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 99.50 lakh which is 100% of the total grant Rs. 9.60 lakh and Rs. 0.01 lakh at serial number (i), (ii) and (iii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 7 TREASURY AND ACCOUNTS ADMINISTRATION - Concld.

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

	Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+
				(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(i)	2054	Treasury and Accounts Administration	1				
	095	Directorate of Accounts and Treasuries					
	0001	Establishment Charges					
		0 1,63.6					
		S 64.6			0 44 05		
		R 13.0	04 2,41	.35	2,41.35	•	• •

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 13.04 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 17.04 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Office Expenses' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 4.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Publication', 'Other Administrative Expenses' and 'Other Charges'.

Capital:

- 6. No part of the final savings of Rs. 2,59.00 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 7. As the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 2,50.00 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 29.00 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
- 8. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 92.83 per cent.
- 9. Saving occurred under: -

Serial number	Hea	d.	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In l	akhs of rupees	s)
(i)	05	Finance Commission Recommendations		_	
	4047	Capital Outlay on Other Fiscal Services			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0002	Construction of Treasury Building			
		O 2,50.00 S 29.00			
			2,79.00	20.00	-2,59.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,59.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 8 POLICE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2055 Police

2056 Jails

2235 Social Security and

Welfare

Original 1,15,72,45

Supplementary 47,07,48 1,62,79,93 1,60,91,27 -1,88,66

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4055 Capital Outlay on

Police

Original 4,50,00

Supplementary 4,08,00 8,58,00 8,57,48 -52

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 9 MOTOR GARAGES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2013 Council of Ministers

2052 Secretariat General

Services

2053 District

Administration

2070 Other

Administrative

Services

Original 3,44,71

Supplementary 7,77,47 11,22,18 11,59,65 +37,47

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Expenditure in the Revenue Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 37.47 lakh (Rs. 37,47,085). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 37.47 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 7,77.47 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate.

Grant No. 9 MOTOR GARAGES - Contd.

3. Excess occurred mainly under: -

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In	lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	2070	Other Administr Services	ative			
	800 0009	Other Exp				
		S 6	,00.00	6,00.00	7,73.93	+1,73.93
(ii)	2013 800 0002	Ministers Other Exp	enditure for s			
		0 S	56.78 72.22	1,29.00	1,43.12	+14.12

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 1,73.93 lakh and Rs. 14.12 lakh under serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 9 MOTOR GARAGES - Concld.

4. Excess mentioned at note 3 pre-page was partly offset by savings under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In l	akhs of rupees)	
(i)	2070	Other Administrative Services			
		Other Expenditure Communication Flight			
		O 2,15.24	2,15.24	72.51	-1,42.73
(ii)	090	Secretariat General Services Secretariat Expenditure for			
		Secretariat			
		O 72.69 S 1,05.25	1,77.94	1,70.10	-7.84

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,42.73 lakh and Rs. 7.84 lakh under serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 10 OTHER GENERAL, SOCIAL AND COMMUNITY SERVICES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2070 Other

Administrative

Services

2075 Miscellaneous

General Services

2250 Other Social

Services

Original 13,41

Supplementary 13,41 7,84 -5,57

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 5.57 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 41.54 per cent.
- 3. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In l	akhs of rupees)	
(i)	2250	Other Soc Services	ial			
	800 0001	Other Exp Subsidy t Postal Se	0			
		0	13.29	13.29	7.72	-5.57

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5.57 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 11 SOCIAL WELFARE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2235 Social Security and

Welfare

2236 Nutrition

Original 17,69,73

Supplementary 27,13,38 44,83,11 44,79,29 -3,82

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4235 Capital Outlay on

Social Security and

Welfare

Original 3,24,57

Supplementary 17,76,53 21,01,10 18,85,89 -2,15,21

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs.2,15.21 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 2,15.21 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 17,76.53 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 10.24 per cent.

Grant No. 11 SOCIAL WELFARE - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	1	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupee	s)
(i)	4235 02 800	Centrally Sponsored Schemes Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare Other Expenditure Construction of Aganwadi Buildings			
		S 12,31.00 R 65.75	12,96.75	34.95	-12,61.80
(ii)	800				
		0 10.00 S 4,87.50	4,97.50	4,31.25	-66.25
(iii)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded Central Government)	by		
	800	Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare Social Welfare Other Expenditure Creation of Assets			
		S 47.48	47.48		-47.48

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 65.75 lakh at serial number (i) above by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Major Wroks'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 12,61.80 lakh, Rs. 66.25 lakh and Rs. 47.48 lakh at serial number (i), (ii) and (iii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 11 SOCIAL WELFARE - Concld.

5. Saving mentioned at note 3 pre-page was partly offset by Excess under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In l	lakhs of rupees	5)
(i)	4235	Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare			
	02	Social Welfare			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0001	Creation of			
		Assets			
				9,13.94	+9,13.94

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 9,13.94 lakh without any Budget provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 65.75 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 2,54.43 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 12 SOCIAL SECURITY AND WELFARE (All Charged)

Total Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2235 Social Security and

Welfare

Charged:

Original 1,06,00

Supplementary $\dots \underline{1,06,00}$ $\underline{22,76}$ -83,24

Amount surrendered 48,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 83.23 lakh, Rs. 48.00 lakh only was surrendered during the year.

GRANT NO. 12 SOCIAL SECURITY AND WELFARE - Contd.

2. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expendit	Excess +
(i)	2235 60 800 0002	Social Security Welfare Other Social Security and Welfare Programm Other Expenditur Ex-gratia Payment	nes	(In lakhs of	rupees)
		O $\frac{45.00}{18.00}$	27.00	14.89	<u>-12.11</u>
(ii)	2235 60 800 0004	Social Security Welfare Other Social Security and Welfare Programm Other Expenditur Provision in Lieu of 3rd Part Insurance of APS Buses	nes re		
		O $\frac{25.00}{R}$ $\frac{-22.00}{R}$	<u>3.00</u>		<u>-3.00</u>

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 18.00 lakh and Rs. 22.00 lakh under serial number (i) and (ii) above by way of surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 12.11 lakh and Rs. 3.00 lakh under serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

GRANT NO. 12 SOCIAL SECURITY AND WELFARE - Concld.

Serial number		Head	Total approp	riation	Actua expen	l diture	Excess Saving	
				(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(iii)	2235	Social Securi Welfare Other Social	ty and					
	80	Security and Welfare Progr	rammes					
	200 0004	Other Program Payment of Compensation M.V.Act(No Fa	Under					
		O <u>27.</u> R <u>-6.</u>		21.00	<u>6.</u>	<u>75</u>	-14.25	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 6.00 lakh by way of surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 14.25 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 13 DIRECTORATE OF ACCOUNTS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2030	Stamps and Registration
2045	Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services
2047	Other Fiscal Services
2054	Treasury and Accounts Administration
2071	Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits

Original 85,63,11

Welfare

Supplementary 47,50,99 1,33,14,10 1,15,85,25 -17,28,85

Amount surrendered 8,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Social Security and

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

2235

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 17,28.85 lakh, Rs. 8.00 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 17,28.85 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 47,50.99 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 12.99 per cent.

GRANT NO. 13 DIRECTORATE OF ACCOUNTS - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(i)	2071	Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits		(In lakhs of rupees	5)
	01	Civil			
	102	Commuted Value of Pension			
	0001	Ordinary Pension			
		O 14,70.00 S 19,15.00	33,85.00	5,23.52	-28,61.48
(ii)	2071	Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits			
	01	Civil			
		Gratuities			
	0001	Payment of Gratuities			
		O 24,00.00 S 8,00.00			
			32,00.00	15,30.99	-16,69.01

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 28,61.48 lakh and Rs. 16,69.01 lakh under serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

GRANT NO. 13 DIRECTORATE OF ACCOUNTS - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditu	ıre	Excess Saving	
					(In lakhs of	rupees)	
(iii)	2071		s and Other ent Benefits					
	01	Civil						
	105	Family 1	Pensions					
	0001	Ordinary	y Pension					
		0 S	8,40.00 2,59.00					
		R	1.00	11,00.00	.28	} -	-10,99.7	12

As actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 8,40.00 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 2,59.00 lakh and augmentation of provision for Rs. 1.00 lakh by way of re-appropriation proved unnecessary.

Reasons for final savings of Rs. 10,99.72 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	2071		and Other at Benefits				
	01	Civil					
	111	Pensions	to				
		Legislato	ors				
	0001	Members c					
		Legislati	ve				
		Assembly					
		_					
		0	52.50				
		S	35.50				
				00.00			00 00
				88.00	•	• •	-88.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire provision of Rs. 88.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

GRANT NO. 13 DIRECTORATE OF ACCOUNTS - Concld.

5. Savings mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expend:	iture	Excess Saving	
					(In lakhs	of rupees	;)	
(i)	2071	Pensions an Retirement						
	01	Civil						
	101	Superanuati Retirement Allowances	on and					
	0001	Ordinary Pe	nsion					
		O 36,6 S 16,3						
				53,00.00	92,97	.61	+39,97.	61

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 39,97.61 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

2. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 15,48.03 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,06,79.14 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate and surrender of Rs. 48,50.78 lakh proved injudicious.

Grant No. 14 EDUCATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2202 General Education

2203 Technical Education

2204 Sports and Youth

Services

Original 2,53,32,00

Supplementary 1,06,79,14 3,60,11,14 3,75,59,17 15,48,03

Amount surrendered 48,50,78

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4202 Capital Outlay on

Education, Sports, Art and

Culture

Original 1,74,10

Supplementary 1,15,62,13 1,17,36,23 50,83,03 -66,53,20

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

1. Expenditure in the Revenue Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 15,48.03 lakh (Rs. 15,48,03,225). The excess requires regularisation.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant		Excess + Saving -		
					(In l	akhs of rupe	ees)
(i)	110	2202 General Education 02 Secondary Education 110 Assistance to Non- Govt. Secondary Schools 0001 Institutions Administered by NGOs					
		O R	6,00.00	6,00.15		46,00.15	+40,00.00

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 0.15 lakh by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 40,00.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	2202 01	General Education Elementary Education		
	102	Assistance to Non- Government Primary Schools		
	0001	School Administered by NGOs		
		O 1,00.00 R -1,00.00	 21,00.00	+21,00.00

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 1,00.00 lakh by way of reappropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Grants-inaid'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 21,00.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Acti expe	ual enditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In lakhs	of rupees)
(iii)	2202 01 108 0001	Element Educati Text Bo Procure Text Bo	on oks ment of				
		O R	5,00.00 4,00.00	9,00.00	11,8	37.43	+2,87.43

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 4,00.00 lakh by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 2,87.43 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	03	Central Schemes	lly Sponsored							
	2202	General	Education							
	01	Element	ary							
		Educati	on							
	800	Other E	Expenditure							
	0002	Sarva S	Sarva Shiksha							
		Abhiyar	1							
		0	7,00.00							
		R	7,06.76	14,06.76	13,06.76	-1,00.00				

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 7,06.76 lakh by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,00.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

	Excess Saving	Actual expenditure	Total grant	Head		Serial number
		lakhs of rupees)	()			
				Central Plan	08	(v)
			by	Schemes(Fully funded		
				Central Government)		
				General Education	2202	
				Elementary	01	
				Education		
				Other Expenditure	800	
				Midday Meal	0007	
				0 1,97.92		
8	-6.68	6,82.52	6,89.20	R 4,91.28		
8	-6.68	6,82.52	6,89.20	Elementary Education Other Expenditure Midday Meal O 1,97.92	01	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 4,91.28 lakh by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 6.68 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Reasons for final excees of Rs. 2,10.72 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Excess iture Saving		
				(In lakhs of	rupees)	
(vii)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded Central Government)	by			
	2202 01	General Education Elementary Education				
		Teachers Training District Institute of Education and Training				
		O 51.74 R 2,80.93	3,32.67	2,11.	51 -1,21.16	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 2,80.93 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Salaries' and 'Other Administrative Expenses'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,21.16 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(viii) 04 State Plan Schemes

2202 General Education

01 Elementary Education

800 Other Expenditure

0007 Midday Meal

R 1,45.20 1,45.20 1,45.20 ...

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,45.20 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Minor Works'.

Serial number	Head		Total grant				iture	Excess + Saving -
				(In	lakhs	of	rupees)	
(ix)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded Central Government)	by					
	2202 01	,						
	105	Non-Formal Education						
	0001	District Institute of Education and Training				52.8	88	+52.88

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 52.88 lakh without any Budget provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(x)	2202	General Education University and Higher Education			
	107	Scholarships			
	0002	State			
		Scholarship and			
		Incentive for			
		Higher Education			
		0 4,00.00			
		R 43.00	4,43.00	4,42.99	-0.01

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 43.00 lakh by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Scholarships/Stipend'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head			Total grant					Excess Saving	
					(In	lakhs	of	rupees)		
(xi)	03	Centrally Schemes	y Sponsored							
	2202	General E	Education							
	03	Universit	y and							
		Higher Ed	ducation							
	800	Other Exp	penditure							
	0004	NSS								
		Special/F	Regular							
		Camping I	Programme							
		0	4.00							
		R	16.07	20.07			20.0)6	-0.01	-

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 16.07 lakh by way of re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(xii)	02	Second Examin Conduc	General Education Secondary Education Examinations Conduct of Examination					
		O S R	16.66 1.84 13.50	32.00	31.99	-0.01		

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 13.50 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 15.30 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges(Plan)' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 1.80 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges(N/Plan)'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

GRANT NO. 14 EDUCATION - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				[]	In lakhs of rupees)	
(xiii)	2202	General	Education			
	01	Elementa	ry			
		Educatio	n			
	110	Examinat	ions			
	0001	Conduct	of			
		Examinat	ion			
		0	15.00			
		0		20 25	20. 25	
		R	13.35	28.35	28.35	• • •

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 13.35 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

4. Excess mentioned at note 3 pre-page was partly offset by saving under :-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In l	akhs of rupees)	
(i)	2202 02 109 0007	General Education Secondary Education Government Secondary Schools District Establishment		- 1	
		O 48,70.71 S 18,03.42 R -17,17.15	49,56.98	49,56.94	-0.04

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 17,17.15 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 15,78.52 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries(P)','Wages(P) &(N/P)', 'Minor Works(P)', 'Domestic Travel Expenses(N/P)', 'Office Expenses(P) & (N/P)' 'Publication(N/P)' and 'Other Charges(P)' and further decrease of Rs. 1,72.03 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund which was partly offset by increase of Rs.33.40 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries(N/P)', 'Administrative Expenses(P)' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses(P)'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.04 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2,52.70 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 2,66.51 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 13.81 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses', Rent, Rate and Taxes' 'Minor Works' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.04 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In lakhs of rupees)	
(iii)	2204 101 0001	Services Physical NCC/Scou	Education t & activities			
		S	3,21.75 1,72.70 1,12.12	3,82.33	3,81.99	-0.34

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 1,12.12 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 1,33.61 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages(N/P)', 'Office Expenses' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 21.49 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment(P)', 'Minor Works(P)' and 'Other Charges(P) & (N/P)'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.34 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	2202 04 001 0001		tration t			
		O S R	2,59.06 1,27.27 -78.00	3,08.33	3,07.93	-0.40

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 78.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 1,07.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 29.00 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses', 'Minor Works' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.40 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditu	Excess + re Saving -
					(In lakhs of ru	pees)
(v)	2202 03 001 0001	Univers Higher Directi Adminis	Education on and tration rate			
		O S R	7,35.05 7,67.66 -35.98	14,66.73	14,63.80	-2.93

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 35.98 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 44.26 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment' 'Advertising & Pubilicity' and 'Other Charges' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 8.28 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2.93 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

80	Central	Plan						
	Schemes(Fully funded	by					
	Central	Government)						
2202	General	Education						
01	Elementa	ry						
	Education	n						
800	Other Ex	penditure						
0005	Computer	and						
	Literacy Programme							
	in Aruna	chal						
	Pradesh							
	0	55.50						
	R	-32.04	23.46		23.45	-0.01		
	2202 01 800	Schemes(Central 2202 General 01 Elementa Educatio 800 Other Ex 0005 Computer Literacy in Aruna Pradesh	Schemes(Fully funded Central Government) 2202 General Education 01 Elementary Education 800 Other Expenditure 0005 Computer and Literacy Programme in Arunachal Pradesh 0 55.50	Schemes(Fully funded by Central Government) 2202 General Education 01 Elementary Education 800 Other Expenditure 0005 Computer and Literacy Programme in Arunachal Pradesh 0 55.50	Schemes(Fully funded by Central Government) 2202 General Education 01 Elementary Education 800 Other Expenditure 0005 Computer and Literacy Programme in Arunachal Pradesh 0 55.50	Schemes(Fully funded by Central Government) 2202 General Education 01 Elementary Education 800 Other Expenditure 0005 Computer and Literacy Programme in Arunachal Pradesh 0 55.50		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 32.04 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head		Total grant		tual penditure	Excess Saving	
					(In lakh	s of rupees)		
(vii)	2202 80 001 0001	Administ	on and cration shment					
		O S R	2,66.71 44.65 -26.00	2,85.36	2	,85.23	-0.13	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 26.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 27.50 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' 'Office Expenses' and 'Advertisement and Publicity' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 1.50 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Overtime Allowances', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.13 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(viii) 2203 Technical Education
 001 Direction and
 Administration
 0002 Rajiv Gandhi
 Polytechnic

Polytechnic Establishment

> O 2,45.33 S 30.15

> > 2,75.48 2,64.98 -10.50

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 10.50 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Total

Actual

Excess +

Serial

Head

number			g	rant	expend	iture	Saving -
				(In	lakhs of	rupees)	
(ix)	Scheme 2202 04 800	ntrally Spons General Educa Adult Educa Other Expens Total Liters Campaign	cation tion diture				
		=	0.00 0.00	• • •			

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 10.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to non requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

(x)	2202 01	General Education Elementary Education	ı		
	001	Direction and			
	0001	Administration District Establishment			
		O 1,42,65.12 S 70,79.17 R -46,09.15	1,67,35.14	1,67,36.71	+1.57

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 46,09.15 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 8.00 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses' and 'Other Charges' and further decrease of Rs. 46,78.75 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 77.60 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment(N/P)', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment(P)', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Office Expenses'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 1.57 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital

- 5. No part of the available saving of Rs. 66,53.20 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 6. In view of the final saving of Rs. 66,53.20 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,15,62.13 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 56.69 per cent.
- 8. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)	
(i)		State Plan Schemes Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture			
	01 800 0015	General Education Other Expenditure Schemes under ACA/SPA for School Education			
		S 98,72.95	98,72.95	35,79.88 -	62,93.07

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 62,93.07 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	4202	Capital Outlay on Education, Sports,Art and Culture			
	01	General Education			
	203	University and			
		Higher Education			
	0001	Creation of			
		Assets			
		0 67.35			
		S 10,03.40			
			10,70.75	6,59.16	-4,11.59

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4,11.59 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Total

grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess +

Saving -

9. Saving mentioned at note 8 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

Serial

number

Head

		_	_	_
		(In	lakhs of rupee	s)
(i) 04 Sta	te Plan Schemes			
	Capital Outlay on			
1202	Education,			
	Sports, Art and			
	Culture			
01	General Education			
201	Elementary			
	Education			
0001	Building for			
	Education			
	0 37.00			
		37.00	86.25	+49.25
Peagong for	r final excess of	Pa 40 25 1	akh hawe not	heen intimated
(December, 2009		KS. 49.25 I	akii ilave ilot	Deen incimated
(ii) 4202	Capital Outlay on			

Education,
Sports, Art and
Culture

01 General Education
201 Elementary
Education

0001 Building for
Education

S 54.25

54.25 76.47 +22.22

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 22.22 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 15 HEALTH AND FAMILY WELFARE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2210 Medical and Public

Health

2211 Family Welfare

Original 87,84,30

Supplementary 90,46,58 1,78,30,88 1,71,47,59 -6,83,29

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4210 Capital Outlay on

Medical and Public

Health

Original 5,16,76

Supplementary 7,15,03 12,31,79 11,89,15 -42,64

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 16 ART AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2205 Art and Culture

Original 2,39,75

Supplementary 5,59,71 7,99,46 3,34,56 -4,64,90

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4202 Capital Outlay on

Education,
Sports, Art and
Culture

Original

Supplementary 15,36,33 15,36,33 3,55,48 -11,80,85

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments :-

Revenue

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 4,64.90 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 4,64.90 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 5,59.71 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 58.15 per cent.

GRANT NO. 16 ART AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	expe	ual enditure	Excess Saving	
				(I	n lakh	s of rupees)	
(i)	2205 102	Art and Cu Promotion and Cultur	of Arts					
	0004	Corpus fun	d					
		•	46.00 54.00	5,00.00	:	35.10 -	-4,64.90	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 54.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4,64.90 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

(ii) 2205 Art and Culture

102 Promotion of Arts
and Culture

0001 Grants-in-aid
for Promotion of
Art and Culture

0 50.00
S 15.00
R -38.75 26.25 26.25 ...

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 38.75 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Grants-in-aid'.

(iii)	001	Direc Admir	and Culture ection and nistration ablishment enses			
		O S R	1,89.75 98.71 -15.25	2,73.21	2,73.21	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 15.25 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 71.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' and 'Wages' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 55.75 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Other Charges'.

GRANT NO. 16 ART AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS - Concld.

Capital

Serial

- 5. No part of the available saving of Rs. 11,80.85 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 6. In view of the final saving of Rs. 11,80.85 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 15,36.33 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.

Total

Actual

Excess +

- 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 76.86 per cent.
- 8. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Head

number			grant	expenditure	Saving -
			(I	n lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	04 800	State Plan Schemes Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture Art and Culture Other Expenditure Creation of Assets S 15,36.33			
			15,36.33	3,55.48 -1	1,80.85

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 11,80.85 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

Grant No. 17 GAZETTEER (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2070 Other

Administrative

Services

Original 26,64

Supplementary 3,52 30,16 31,69 +1,53

Amount surrendered during the year (March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

1. Expenditure in the Revenue Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 1.53 lakh (Rs. 1.53,191). The excess requires regularisation.

Grant No. 18 RESEARCH (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2205 Art and Culture

Original 4,46,93

Supplementary 1,86,91 6,33,84 5,37,79 -96,05

Amount surrendered 19,55

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 96.05 lakh, Rs. 19.55 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 96.05 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,86.91 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 15.15 per cent.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	2205	Art and	Culture			
	102	Promoti	on of Arts			
		and Cul	ture			
	0002	Establi	shment			
		Expense	S			
		0	1 56 20			
		0	1,56.38			
		S	89.40			
		R	-35.34	2,10.44	2,10.44	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 35.34 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 36.53 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 1.19 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses', and 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 18 RESEARCH - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Act exp	ual enditure	Excess Saving	
(ii)	2205 107 0001	Art and C Museums Establish Charges		(1	n lakhs	of rupees)		
		O S R	50.92 40.83 -16.96	74.79		74.79		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 16.96 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 16.97 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Office Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 0.01 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment'

(iii)	05	Finance Commission		
		Recommendations		
	2205	Art and Culture		
	107	Museums		
	0002	Improvement of		
		Museums		
		0 61.00		
		R -61.00	 47.00	+47.00
	0002	Museums O 61.00	 47.00	+47.00

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 61.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 47.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

2205 Art and Culture

107 Museums

0003 Promotion and Strengthening of Regional and Local Museum

O 12.75 R -12.75

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 12.75 lakh through Surrender was stated to be due to non requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 18 RESEARCH - Concld.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(1	In lakhs of rupees)	
(v)	2205 001 0001	Art and C Direction Administr Establish Expenses	and ation			
		O S R	48.61 28.46 -8.49	68.58	68.58	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 8.49 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 1.98 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', and 'Office Expenses' and further decrease of Rs. 6.80 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 0.29 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment'.

(vi)	106	Art and Archaeol Survey Establis Expenses	ogical hment			
		O S R	25.02 6.09 -7.61	23.50	23.50	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 7.61 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 7.86 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 0.25 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses'.

Grant No. 19 INDUSTRIES (All Voted)

Total	Actual	Excess	+
grant	expenditure	Saving	-

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2230 Labour and Employment

2851 Village and Small

Industries

2852 Industries

2885 Other Outlays on

Industries and

Minerals

Original 7,51,39

Supplementary 4,68,86 12,20,25 9,06,03 -3,14,22

Amount surrendered 2,93,98

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Heads:

4250	Capital Outlay	on
	Other Social	
	a '	

Services

4851 Capital Outlay on Village and Small

Industries

4852 Capital Outlay on

Iron & Steel
Industries

4875 Capital Outlay on

other Industries

4885 Capital Outlay on

Industries and

Minerals

Grant No. 19 INDUSTRIES - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)	
6851	Loans for V and Small Industries	/illage			
Origina	al	17,48			
Supplem	mentary	1,43,67	1,61,15	1,56,39	-4,76
	surrendered the year (N				

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 3,14.22 lakh, Rs. 2,93.98 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 3,14.22 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 4,68.86 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 25.75 per cent.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expend		Excess Saving	
					(In lakhs of	rupees)		
(i)	2851	Village Indust:	e and Small ries					
	001		ion and stration					
	0001	Establ: Expense	ishment es					
		0 S	4,68.88 3,76.17					
		R	-2,15.50	6,29.55	6,28.	. 77	-0.78	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2,15.50 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 4.00 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Medical Treatment, and further decrease of Rs. 2,15.50 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 4.00 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Administrative Expenses'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.78 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 19 INDUSTRIES - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(ii)	2230 03 101 0001	Labour and Employment Training Industrial Training Institutes Establishment Expenses of ITI			
		O 2,15.55 S 92.69 R -72.00	2,36.24	2,35.85	-0.39

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 72.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 8.70 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses and 'Supplies and Materials' and further decrease of Rs. 72.00 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 8.70 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.39 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii)	101	Village and Smal Industries Industrial Estat Upkeepment of Industrial Estat	es	
		O 30.00 R -30.00		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 30.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

(iv)	80 800	Gener Other Estab	ndustries eneral Cher Expenditure etablishment of Industrial Growth					
		Centr						
		R	-15.00					

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 15.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 19 INDUSTRIES - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure			Excess + Saving -
					(In	lakhs	of rupees)	
(v)	2851 800 0004	Village a Industrie Other Exp Industria Promotion Publicity Exihibiti	es enditure l l, r &					
		O R	10.00 -6.00	4.00			3.85	-0.15

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 6.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 2.48 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges' and further decrease of Rs. 3.52 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.15 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page and above was partly offset by excess under:-

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(i) 2852 Industries
80 General
800 Other Expenditure
0002 Establishment of
Integrated
Industries
Development Centre

R 15.00 15.00 15.00

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 15.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 19 INDUSTRIES - Concld.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(In lakhs of rupees)

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(ii) 08 Central Plan
Schemes(Fully funded by
Central Government)

2851 Village and Small
Industries

102 Small Scale
Industries

0003 Sample Survey on
Small Scale
Industries

R 6.00 6.00 6.00 ...

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 6.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Other Charges'.

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(iii) 08 Central Plan
Schemes(Fully funded by
Central Government)

2230 Labour and
Employment
03 Training
101 Industrial Training
Institutes
0001 Establishment
Expenses of ITI

R 24.48 24.48 5.57 -18.91

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 24.48 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 18.91 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 20 LABOUR (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2230 Labour and Employment

Original 1,88,86

Supplementary 1,14,55 3,03,41 2,28,15 -75,26

Amount surrendered 75,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 75.26 lakh, Rs. 75.00 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 75.26 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,14.55 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 24.80 per cent.

Grant No. 20 LABOUR - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Hea	Head Tot gra			Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+
				(In la	khs of rupees	;)	
(i)	2230	Labour and Employment					
	01	Labour					
	001	Direction and Administration					
	0001	Establishment Expenses					
		0 1,38.8 S 65.4					
		R -50.0	0	1,54.30	1,64.20	+9	9.90

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 50.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 0.01 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Overtime Allowance, and further decrease of Rs. 50.00 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 0.01 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 9.90 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

(ii)	2230 02	Labour a Employme						
	001		Direction and					
		Administration						
	0002	Establishment						
		Expenses						
		0	50.00					
		S	49.11					
		R	-25.00	74.11	63.95	-10.16		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 25.00 lakh by way of Surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' and 'Office Expenses'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 10.16 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

Grant No. 21 FOOD, STORAGE AND WAREHOUSING (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2408 Food, Storage and

Warehousing

Original 20,99,73

Supplementary 11,61,43 32,61,16 32,61,11 -5

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4408 Capital Outlay on

Food, Storage and Warehousing

Waremousing

Original 1,69,80

Supplementary 1,69,80 1,40,91 -28,89

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 28.89 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 17.01 per cent.

Grant No. 21 FOOD, STORAGE AND WAREHOUSING - Concld.

3. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	_	tual penditu	Excess + re Saving -	
					(In lakh	s of ru	pees)
(i)	4408	-	Outlay on Storage and Sing				
	01	Food					
	101	Procure Supply	ment and				
	0001		ement and of Food				
		0	1,69.80	1,69.80		1,40.91	-28.89

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 28.89 lakh was stated to be due to Government sanction not received in time.

Grant No. 22 CIVIL SUPPLIES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2408 Food, Storage and

Warehousing

3456 Civil Supplies

Original 12,44,34

Supplementary 43,18,98 55,63,32 55,45,16 -18,16

Amount surrendered 34,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Grant No. 23 FORESTS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2406 Forestry and Wild

Life

2407 Plantations

3435 Ecology and

Environment

Original 66,17,46

Supplementary 21,32,60 87,50,06 83,55,91 -3,94,15

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 24 AGRICULTURE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2401 Crop Husbandry

2415 Agricultural

Research and Education

2435 Other Agricultural

Programmes

Original 47,14,79

Supplementary 36,25,43 83,40,22 71,28,69 -12,11,53

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009)

Capital

Major Heads:

4401 Capital Outlay on

Crop Husbandry

4415 Capital Outlay on

Agricultural Research and Education

4435 Capital Outlay on

Other Agricultural

Programmes

Original 2,46,00

Supplementary 2,46,00 1,21,27 -1,24,73

Amount surrendered 1,58,76

during the year $(31^{st} March 2009)$

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 12,11.53 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 12,11.53 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 36,25.43 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 14.53 per cent.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			((In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	2401	Crop Husbandry			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0045	Rashtriya Krishi			
		Vikas Yojana (RKVY)			
		0 9,87.50			
		S 1,49.83			
		R 5.50	11,42.83	1,60.00	-9,82.83

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5.50 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 9,82.83 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actual expenditure	
					(In lakhs	of rupees)	
(ii)	2401 001 0001	Direct Admin	Husbandry tion and istration lishment ses				
		O S R	17,14.71 6,10.34 -2,29.04	20,96.01	21,3	38.54	+42.53

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2,29.04 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 3,05.80 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries(P)','Wages(P & N/P) &(N/P)','Domestic Travel Expenses(P)' and 'Office Expenses(P)' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 76.76 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries(N/P)', 'Minor Works' and 'Other Charges(P)'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 42.53 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes
	2401	Crop Husbandry
	800	Other Expenditure
	0022	Water Shed
		Development Project in Shifting Cultivation Area of
		A.P.
		0 3,17.50

32.50

stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 32.50 lakh through Re-appropriation was

1,75.00

-1,75.00

3,50.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,75.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Total Actual

Excess +

Serial

Head

number		grant	expe	nditure	Saving	-	
				(In lakhs	of rupees)		
, ,	2401 108 0001	Crop Husbandry Commercial Crop Potato Cultivation	s				
		O 2,31.75 S 5.61 R -46.75		1 1,9	0.61		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 46.75 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Wages', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Other Charges', 'Supplies and Materials' and 'Office Expenses'.

(v) 0 240 80 003	Scheme 1 Crop I O Other	Husbandry Expenditure rt to State sion			
	O R	53.40 5.60	59.00	19.70	-39.30

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5.60 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 39.30 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(vi)	103	Seed High	Husbandry s Yielding eties Programme			
		0	3,01.18			
		S	30.09			
		R	-18.00	3,13.27	3,13.27	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 18.00 through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Wages', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses', 'Supplies and Materials' and 'Other Charges'.

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In lakhs of rupees)	
(vii)	2401	Crop H	usbandry			
	105	Manure	s and			
		Fertil:	isers			
	0001	Establ	ishment			
		Expense	es			
		0	1,13.48			
		S	7.58			
		R	-16.25	1,04.81	1,04.76	-0.05
				•	•	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 16.25 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Wages', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Office Expenses', 'Supplies and Materials' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.05 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(viii) 2415 Agricultural
 Research and
 Education
 O1 Crop Husbandry
 004 Research
 0001 Maintenance of
 Assets
 O 74.00
 S 13.50
 87.50 75.58 -11.92

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 11.92 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page and above was partly offset by excess under:-

(i)	03	Centrally Schemes	Sponsored					
	2401	Crop Hush	Crop Husbandry					
	800	Other Expenditure						
	0044 Extention							
	Programme for ATMA							
		0	2.73					
		R	85.84	88.57	87.57	-1.00		

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 85.84 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure			Excess Saving	_
					(In 1	akhs o	f rupees)		
(ii)		Centrally Schemes Crop Husb Other Ex Promotion Strengthe Agrilcult Mechanisa through T Testing a Demonstra	penditure and ning of ure tion raining, nd						
		O R	0.62 51.90	52.52		52	.52		

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 51.90 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

(iii)	03	Centrally Schemes	Centrally Sponsored Schemes						
	2401	Crop Husl	oandry						
	111	Agricult	Agricultural						
		Economics	Economics and						
		Statistics							
	0001	Agricult	ıre						
		Census							
		0	4.70						
		R	76.81	81.51	44.00	-37.51			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 76.81 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 37.51 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head		Total grant			
				(In lakhs of rupees)		
(iv)	03 2401 800 0017	Other Expenditure				
		O 31.63 S 1,91.72 R 36.65	2,60.00	2,60.00		

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 36.65 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

(v)	03	Centrally Schemes	y Sponsored					
	2401	Crop Hush	rop Husbandry					
	800	Other Expenditure						
	0038	National on Organi	Project ic Farming					
		0	1.26					
		R	24.24	25.50	25.50			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 24.24 lakh through Re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 24 AGRICULTURE - Contd.

Capital:

- 6. Final saving of Rs. 1,24.73 lakh only was made during the year and in view of the final saving of Rs. 1,24.73 lakh, Surrender of Rs. 1,58.76 lakh during the year proved injudicious.
 - 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 50.70 per cent.
 - 8. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In]	lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	800 0001	Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry Other Expenditure Creation of Assets			
		O 2,00.00 R -1,20.76	79.24	1,13.89	+34.65

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 34.65 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	4435	Capital Outlay on Other Agricultural		
	01	Programmes Marketing and		
	800	Quality Control Other Expenditure		
	0001	Creation of Assets		
		0 23.00		
		R -23.00	 	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 23.00 lakh through Surrender was stated to be non-requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Grant No. 24 AGRICULTURE - Concld.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(iii)	4415	Capital Outlay or Agricultural Research and Education	1		
	80	General			
	800	Other Expenditure	2		
	0001	Creation of Assets			
		O 23.00 R -15.00	8.00	7.37	-0.63

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 15.00 lakh through Surrender was stated to be less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Grant No. 25 RELIEF, REHABILITATION AND RE-SETTLEMENT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2235 Social Security and

Welfare

2245 Relief on Account

of Natural Calamities

2551 Hill Areas

Original 32,21,02

Supplementary 28,29,31 60,50,33 58,39,96 -2,10,37

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 26 RURAL WORKS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2059 Public Works

2216 Housing

2402 Soil and Water

Conservation

3054 Roads and Bridges

Original 39,41,06

Supplementary 95,92,81 1,35,33,87 1,21,66,79 -13,67,08

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Heads:

4402 Capital Outlay on

Soil and Water Conservation

5054 Capital Outlay on

Roads and Bridges

Original 2,76,75

Supplementary 83,90,10 86,66,85 78,38,57 -8,28,28

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue :

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 13,67.08 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 13,67.08 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 95,92.81 lakh made during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 10.10 per cent.

Grant No. 26 RURAL WORKS- Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(I	n lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	3054 04 337 0003	Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Road Works ACA			
		S 53,28.70 R 5,24.30	58,53.00	45,07.14 -1	.3,45.86

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5,24.30 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Minor Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 13,45.86 lakh was stated to be due to non sanction of the scheme within the financial year.

(ii)	3054 80 001 0001	Gener Direc Admin	tion and istration lishment			
		O S R	9,59.00 9,09.12 -6,82.00	11,86.12	11,85.18	-0.94

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 6,82.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', Overtime Allowance', 'Medical Treatment', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses' and 'Other Charges'.

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.94 lake have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 26 RURAL WORKS- Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actual expend	Excess + Saving -	
					(In l	akhs of	rupees)	
(iii)	2402	Soil ar	nd Water vation					
	001		ion and stration					
	0001	Establi Expense						
		O S R	15,84.39 5,29.38 -5,10.57	16,03.20		16,03.	12	-0.08

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 5,10.57 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 5,35.36 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Overtime Allowance', 'Medical Treatment', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Other Charges' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 24.79 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses'.

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.08 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

(iv)	05	Finance Commission Recommendations			
	3054	Roads and Bridges			
	04	District and Other			
		Roads			
	337	Road Works			
	0004	Maintenance of			
		PMGSY Roads			
		2 22 70			
		0 3,32.70			
		R -1,66.70	1,66.00	1,66.00	

Withdrawal of provision for Rs. 1,66.70 lakh through re-appropriation was due to less requirement of fund under 'Minor Works'.

(v)	2402	Soil an	nd Water							
		Conserv	ation							
	800	Other E	Other Expenditure							
	0002	Buildin	ıg							
		0	84.00							
		S	41.00							
		R	-60.00	65.00	65.00					

Withdrawal of provision for Rs. 60.00 lakh through re-appropriation was due to less requirement of fund under 'Minor Works' and 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 26 RURAL WORKS- Contd.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(In lakhs of rupees)

14,59.82

. . .

5. Savings mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

(i) 2402 Soil and Water
Conservation

103 Land Reclamation
and Development
0005 SPA and ACA

S 9,48.75

5,11.07

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5,11.07 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Minor Works'.

14,59.82

(ii) 3054 Roads and Bridges
04 District and Other
Roads
337 Road Works
0001 Rural Link Road

0 1,37.00
S 9,79.30
R 2,26.70 13,43.00 13,43.39 +0.39

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 2,26.70 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 2,62.70 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Minor Works (P) & (N/P)' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 36.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges(P)'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 0.39 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii) 03 Centrally Sponsored
Schemes
2402 Soil and Water
Conservation
103 Land Reclamation
and Development

R

0004 River Valley Project

> O 11.65 R 1,12.66 1,24.31 1,24.30 -0.01

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,12.66 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Minor Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

Grant No. 26 RURAL WORKS- Contd.

Serial number	Head			Total grant		Actua expen	l diture	Excess + Saving -	
					(In la	khs of	rupees)		
(iv)	03	Centrally Schemes	/ Sponsored						
	2402	Soil and Conservat							
	103	Land Recl							
	0002	State Land Use Board							
		O R	3.60 45.04	48.6	4	27	.65	-20.99	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 45.04 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Minor Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 20.99 lakh was stated to be due to late receive of sanction from the Govt.and regarding re-validation no specific reason has been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital:

- 7. In view of the final saving of Rs. 8,28.28 lakh, Supplementary provision made of Rs. 83,90.10 lakh during the year proved excessive.
- 8. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 9.56 per cent.
- 9. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)	
(i)		Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges			
	04	District and Other Roads			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	8000	Scheme under ACA and SPA			
		S 73,91.05 R 2,23.00	76,14.05	67,85.77	-8,28.28

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 2,23.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 8,28.28 lakh was stated to be due to non sanction of the scheme within the financial year.

Grant No. 26 RURAL WORKS- Concld.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(ii)	04 800	Roads			
		O 2,53.00 S 2,70.00 R -2,23.00	3,00.00	3,00.00	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2,23.00 lakh through re-appropriation was due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

(iii)	4402	Capital Outlay on Soil and Water Conservation						
	800	Other expenditure						
	0002	Infrastructural Development of Tax & Excise and C/o						
		ADC Office at Namsai						
		O 23.75 R -23.75						

Withdrawal of entire provision by Rs. 23.75 lakh through re-appropriation was due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

10. Saving mentioned at note 9 pre-page and above was partly offset by Excess under:-

(i)	4402	-	l Outlay on nd Water			
		Other e	expenditure under ACA			
		S R	5,36.25 23.75	5,60.00	5,60.00	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 23.75 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Major Works'.

Grant No. 27 PANCHAYAT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2015 Election

2515 Other Rural Development Programmes

Original 17,81,65

Supplementary 22,50,62 40,32,27 37,90,19 -2,42,08

Amount surrendered 2,28,21

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 2,42.08 lakh, Rs. 2,28.21 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 2,42.08 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 22,50.62 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 6.00 per cent.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In lak	ths of rupees)	
(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes		_	
	2515	Other Rural Development Programmes			
	101 0001	Panchayati Raj Panchayat Development and Training			
		O 39.38 S 18,17.62	10 57 00		10 57 00
			18,57.00		-18,57.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 18,57.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

Grant No. 27 PANCHAYAT - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+
				(In l	akhs of rupees)		
(ii)	05		ce Commission mendations				
	2515	Other Develo	opment				
	001						
	0003	001 Direction and Administration					
		O R	13,60.00 -6,80.00	6,80.00	6,80.00		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 6,80.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 4,51.79 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Grants-in-aid' and further decrease of Rs. 2,28.21 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page and above was partly offset by Excess under:-

(i)	2515	Other F Develor Program	oment			
	001		lon and stration			
	0001	Establi Expense				
		O S R	2,25.63 4,33.00 1,12.08	7,70.71	26,24.51	+18,53.80

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,12.08 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Overtime Allowances', 'Medical Treatment', Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses', 'Publication' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 18,53.80 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 27 PANCHAYAT - Concld.

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+
				(In l	akhs of rupees)		
(ii)	2015 101 0001	Electic Electic Establi Expense	on Commission shment				
		O R	1,35.43 2,91.01	4,26.44	4,23.62	-2.82	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 2,91.01 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment', Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses', and 'Other Charges'. .

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2.82 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii) 2015 Election
109 Charges for Conduct
of Election to
Panchayats/Local
Bodies
0001 Panchayat
Elections

0 10.50
R 45.50 56.00 55.76 -0.24

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 45.50 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses', 'Publication', 'Grants-in-aid' and 'Other Charges'. .

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.24 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 28 ANIMAL HUSBANDRY AND VETERINARY (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2403 Animal Husbandry

2404 Dairy Development

2415 Agricultural

Research and Education

Original 24,28,28

Supplementary 11,19,45 35,47,73 34,44,92 -1,02,81

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Heads:

4403 Capital Outlay on

Animal Husbandry

4404 Capital Outlay on

Dairy Development

Original 39,10

Supplementary 6,02,35 6,41,45 1,09,51 -5,31,94

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 5,31.94 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 5,31.94 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 6,02.35 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 82.93 per cent.

Grant No. 28 ANIMAL HUSBANDRY AND VETERINARY Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+ -
			(In la	khs of rupees)		
(i)	04	State Plan Schemes				
	4403	Capital Outlay on				
		Animal Husbandry				
	800	Other Expenditure				
	0001	Maintenance/Creation				
		of Assets				
		0.5.00				
		0 25.20				
		S 4,75.55	F 00 7F	40.04	4 50 01	
			5,00.75	49.84	-4,50.91	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4,50.91 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded Central Government)	l by						
	4403	Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry							
800		Other Expenditure							
0004	State								
	Poultry/Duck Farms								
		0 4.64							
		S 1,20.56							
			1,25.20	39.16	-86.04				

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 86.04 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 29 CO-OPERATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2425 Co-operation

Original

4,87,59

Supplementary

1,09,30

5,96,89

6,32,77

+35,88

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009)

Capital

Major Heads:

4425 Capital Outlay on

Co-operation

6425 Loans for Co-

operation

Original 76,14

Supplementary 21,43,66 22,19,80 22,41,05 +21,25

Amount surrendered 6,70

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Expenditure in the Revenue Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 35.88 lakh (Rs. 35,88,039). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of the excess expenditure of Rs. 35.88 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,09.30 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate.

Grant No. 29 CO-OPERATION - Contd.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actua expen	l diture	Excess		
				(In la	akhs of :	rupees)		
(i)	03	Centrally Schemes	Sponsored					
	2425	Co-operat	ion					
	001	Direction Administr						
	0002	Integrate Cooperati Developme						
		S R	37.39 60.00	97.39	9	7.39		

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 60.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be requirement of more funds under 'Subsidy'.

- 4. Excess mentioned at note 3 above was partly offset by savings under:-
- (i) 2425 Co-operation
 001 Direction and
 Administration
 0001 Establishment
 Expenses

 0 4,87.59
 S 71.91
 R -60.00 4,99.50 5,35.38 +35.88

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 60.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of funds under 'Salaries'.

Reason for final excess of Rs. 35.88 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

6. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 21.25 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 21,43.66 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate and surrender of Rs. 6.70 lakh proved injudicious.

Grant No. 29 CO-OPERATION - Contd.

Capital:

- 5. Expenditure in the Capital Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 21.25 (Rs. 21,25,324). The excess requires regularisation.
- 7. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+ -
			(In lak	ths of rupees)		
(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes				
	4425	Capital Outlay on Co-operation				
	200	-				
	0002	Share				
		Participation in				
		National Co-				
		operative				
		Development				
	Corporation					
		0 7.14				
		S 1,43.66				
		R 27.00	1,77.80	1,87.75	+9.95	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 27.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Reason for final excess of Rs. 9.95 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

(ii) 03	Centrally Schemes	y Sponsored				
	6425	Loans for operation				
	108	Loans to operative	Other Co-			
0018		Integrate Cooperate Developme Programme	ed ive ent			
		R	35.30	35.30	35.30	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 35.30 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be requirement of more funds under 'Loans and Advances'.

Grant No. 29 CO-OPERATION - Concld.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess	+
number		grant	expenditure	Saving	-

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 8. Excess mentioned at note 7 pre-page was partly offset by savings under:-
- (i) 4425 Capital Outlay on Co-operation
 001 Direction and Administration
 0001 Establishment Expenses

O 27.00 R -27.00

Withdrawal of entire original provision by Rs. 27.00 lakh through reappropriation was stated to be due to non requirement of funds under 'Motor Vehicles' and 'Major Works'..

Grant No. 30 STATE TRANSPORT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

3055 Road Transport

Original 38,02,13

Supplementary 5,65,77 43,67,90 43,65,26 -2,64

Amount surrendered during the year (March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

5055 Capital Outlay on Road Transport

Original 4,00,00

Supplementary ... 4,00,00 3,68,84 -31,16

Amount surrendered 25,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 31.16 lakh, Rs. 25.00 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 7.79 $per\ cent.$

Grant No. 30 STATE TRANSPORT - Concld.

3. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+	
				(In l	akhs of rupees)		
(i)	5055	Capital	Outlay on				
		Road Tr	ansport				
	102	2 Acquisition of					
		Fleet					
	0001 Pu		e of				
		Vehicle	S				
		0	2,00.00				
		R	-39.00	1,61.00	1,55.32	-5.68	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 39.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 14.00 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Motor vehicle' and further decrease of Rs. 25.00 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5.68 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

- 4. Saving mentioned at note 3 above was partly offset by excess under:-
- (i) 5055 Capital Outlay on
 Road Transport
 103 Workshop Facilities
 0001 Purchase of
 Workshop Materials

O 1,50.00 R 11.00 1,61.00 1,60.98 -0.02

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 11.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 41.00 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Capital Expenditure' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 30.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Machinery and Equipment'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.02 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 31 PUBLIC WORKS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2059 Public Works

Original 62,34,37

Supplementary 35,09,26 97,43,63 88,38,26 -9,05,37

Amount surrendered 1,91,54

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4059 Capital Outlay on

Public Works

Original 8,94,13

Supplementary 57,58,64 66,52,77 34,71,05 -31,81,72

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 9,05.37 lakh, Rs. 1,91.54 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 9,05.37 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 35,09.26 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 9.29 per cent.

Grant No. 31 PUBLIC WORKS - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess - Saving -	+ -	
				(In la	khs of rupees)		
(i)	05		e Commission endations				
	2059	Public	Works				
	60	Other	Buildings				
	053	Mainte Repair	nance and				
	0001	Mainte Assets	nance of				
		O S	10,36.00	20,36.00	15,14.41	-5,21.59	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5,21.59 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	2059 80	Public Works General			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0001	Maintenance of			
		Assets			
		0 9,60.12 S 9,15.00			
		R -1,91.54	16,83.58	16,83.57	-0.01

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 1,91.54 lakh through Surrender reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Minor Works'.

(iii)	2059	Public	Works						
	80	General	-						
	001	Directi	Direction and						
		Adminis	Administration						
	0001	Establi	shment						
		Expense	es						
		0	5,95.67						
		S	1,70.49						
		٥	1,,0.19	7,66.16	6,89.08	-77.08			

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh and Rs. 77.08 lakh at serial number (ii) and (iii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 31 PUBLIC WORKS - Contd.

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lak	hs of rupees)	
(iv)	80 001	Public Wo General Direction Administr Structura Planning	and ation			
			1,92.91 1,26.04	6,18.95	5,56.12	-62.83
(v)			and cation	37,66.70	37,39.60	-27.10
(vi)	2059 80 001 0004	Public Wo General Direction Administr Architect Planning O S	and Cation	1,18.20	95.49	-22.71

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 62.83 lakh, Rs. 27.10 lakh and Rs. 22.71 lakh at serial number (iv),(v) and (vi) have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 31 PUBLIC WORKS - Contd.

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
			(In l	akhs of rupees)		
(i)	2059 80 799 0002 44	Public Works General Suspense Stock Debit Suspense(Credit Sto	ock)	3,70	+3,70	

- 6.(a) Suspense Transactions: The Expenditure under the grant includes Rs. 16.65 lakh booked under 'Suspense', which is not a final head of account. It accommodates transaction pending their adjustments to the final head of account. Therefore, balances under 'Suspense', heads are carried forward from year to year. Under the 'Suspense', four sub-heads, viz. (i) Stock (ii) Purchase, (iii) Miscellaneous Works Advances and (iv) Workshop suspense are operated in the books of the State. The nature of transactions under each of these heads is explained below:
 - i. Stock- To this head are charged the values of materials acquired, and not for any particular work. It is credited with the value of materials issued for use on works or sold or transferred to other divisions. This sub-head will, therefore, have a plus or debit balance normally for the book value of materials held in stock and unadjusted charges connected with manufactures, if any.
 - ii. Purchase operation of this sub head has been discontinued. However, only previous balances are carried forward.
 - iii. Miscellaneous Works Advances Under this sub-head are booked debits for the value of stores sold on credit, expenditure incurred on deposit works in the excess of deposits received, losses of cash or stores not written off and sums recoverable from Government servants, etc. A debit balance under the sub-head thus represents a recoverable amount.
 - iv. Workshop Suspense: The charges in respect of jobs executed in Public Works Department Workshop for or on behalf of other agencies are debited to this head, pending recovery or adjustment.
- (b) An analysis of transactions under the "suspense" included in this grant during 2008-2009 is given below :-

Grant No. 31 PUBLIC WORKS - Contd.

Sub-head	Opening balance on 1 st April, 2008	Debit	Credit	Closing balance 31 st March, 2009
		(Debit + Credit -)		(Debit +
				Credit -)
	()	In lakh of rupe	es)	
Stock	3,26.20	•••	3.70	3,22.50
Purchase	-18,05.36	•••		-18,05.36
Miscellaneous				
Public Works	5,54.26			5,54.26
Advances				
Workshop	1,30.92			1,30.92
Suspense	1,30.92	***	•••	1,30.92
Total :	-7,93.98			-7,97.68

Capital:

- 7. No part of the available saving of Rs. 31,81.72 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 8. In view of the saving of Rs. 31,81.72 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 57,58.64 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 9. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 47.83 per cent.
- 10. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+
			(In lak	ths of rupees)		
(i)	04	State Plan Schemes				
	4059	Capital Outlay on				
		Public Works				
	80	General				
	051	Construction				
	0010	Schemes under				
		ACA/SPA				
		S 46,40.10				
		R 1.60	46,41.70	14,79.42	-31,62.28	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.60 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 31,62.28 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 31 PUBLIC WORKS - Concld.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+
			(In la	akhs of rupees)		
(ii)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes				
	4059	Capital Outlay on Public Works				
	80	General				
	800	Other Expenditure				
	0004	Construction of				
		Court Building				
		0 40.00				
		S 40.00				
			80.00	67.21	-12.79	

Reason for final saving of Rs. 12.79 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

3054 Roads and Bridges

Original 42,69,60

Supplementary 47,73,40 90,43,00 90,42,53 -47

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

5054 Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

Original 1,04,93,40

Supplementary 5,93,22,59 6,98,15,99 5,40,50,15 -1,57,65,84

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes & Comments:-

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 1,57,65.84 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 1,57,65.84 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 5,93,22.59 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 22.58 per cent.

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	5054	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges			
	04	District and Other Roads			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0008	Scheme under ACA and SPA			
		S 2,84,28.66 R 8,53.72	2,92,82.38	2,06,20.09 -	86,62.29

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 8,53.72 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Major Works'.

Reason for final saving of Rs. 86,62.29 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	04	Roads Distri Roads Other Scheme	l Outlay on and Bridges ct and Other Expenditure s under Package			
		S 2	,18,15.00	2,18,15.00	1,85,99.69	-32,15.31
(iii)	07 Non Lapsable Pool 5054 Capital Outlay Roads and Brid 04 District and O Roads 800 Other Expendit 0044 Construction o Road from Hawa District HQ to Manchal Admn. Circle		1 Outlay on and Bridges ct and Other Expenditure uction of rom Hawai ct HQ to 1 Admn.			
		S	10,24.67	10,24.67	29.20	-9,95.47

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 32,15.31 lakh and Rs. 9,95.47 lakh at serial number (ii) and (iii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant			iture	Excess Saving		
					(In la	akhs of	rupees)		
(iv)	5054	-	l Outlay on						
		Roads	and Bridges						
	04	Distri	ct and Other						
		Roads							
	800 Other Expenditure		Expenditure						
(0001	Constr	uction of						
		District Roads							
		0	45,06.40						
		R	-8,53.72	36,52.68		36,27.	38	-25.30	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 8,53.72 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 25.30 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(v)	5054 04 800	Non Lapsable Pool Fu Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Construction of Road from Damporijo to Hali	and		
		S 9,80.93	9,80.93	3,43.41	-6,37.52
(vi)	5054 04 800	Non Lapsable Pool Fu Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Construction of Link Road from Lhou Nallah to Mukto Circle	and		
		O 25.00 S 5,46.47	5,71.47	91.35	-4,80.12

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 6.37.52 lakh and Rs. 4.80.12 lakh at serial number (v) and (vi) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
(vii)	07 5054 04 800 0031	±	nd 4,22.70	(In lakhs of rupees	-4,06.91	
(viii)		Roads Other Expenditure	nd 2,54.09		-2,54.09	
(ix)	07 5054 04 800 0045	Non Lapsable Pool Fur Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Bailey Bridge Between Namara and Other Village S 2,69.05	nd			
			2,69.05	20.60	-2,48.45	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4,06.91 lakh, Rs. 2,54.09 lakh and Rs. 2,48.45 lakh at serial number (vii), (viii) and (ix) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)
(x)	07 5054 04 800 0043	Non Lapsable Pool Fur Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Construction of Road from Gacham to Massang Road	ad		
		S 6,04.30			
			6,04.30	3,73.36	-2,30.94
(xi)	07 5054 04 800 0042	Non Lapsable Pool Fur Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Construction of Road from Wak to Liromba	ad		
		S 2,03.00	2,03.00		-2,03.00
(xii)	07 5054 04 800 0041	Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure	nd		
		S 2,77.74	2,77.74	1,32.60	-1,45.14

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,30.94 lakh, Rs. 2,03.00 lakh and Rs. 1,45.14 lakh at serial number (x), (xi) and (xii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
(xiii)	07 5054 04 800 0038	Non Lapsable Pool Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Construction of Road from New Mohang to Mahadevpur via Nanglehong		(In lakhs of rupees)	
		S 1,11.95	1,11.95		-1,11.95	
(xiv)	07 5054 04 800 0016	Non Lapsable Pool Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Construction of Motorable Suspension Bridge over Lohit to Connect Manchal Administrative Circle				
		S 88.98	88.98	23.81	-65.17	
(xv)	07 5054 04 800 0023	Non Lapsable Pool Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Improvement and Upgradation of Menga Giba Road in Upper Subansiri District				
		S 29.46	29.46		-29.46	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,11.95 lakh, Rs. 65.17 lakh and Rs. 29.46 lakh at serial number (xiii), (xiv) and (xv) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 29.00 lakh and Rs. 13.95 lakh at serial number (xvi) and (xviii) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(xvi)	5054 04	Non Lapsable Pool Fu Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Improvement of Doimukh to Toru Road	nd		
		O 32.00 R -29.00	3.00	3.00	
(xvii)	04 800	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges District and Other Roads Other Expenditure Schemes Under Central Road Fund			
		O 17,24.00 S 10.00	17,34.00	17,07.06	-26.94
(xviii)	5054 04	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges			
		O 58.00 R -13.95	44.05	44.05	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 26.94 lakh at serial number (xvii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 32 ROADS AND BRIDGES - Concld.

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actu expe	al nditure	Excess Saving	
					(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(i)	5054 04 800	Capital Roads as Distric Roads Other Es	sable Pool Front Outlay on and Bridges to and Other expenditure ction of sameng to					
		S R	1,04.67 29.00	1,33.67	1,3	3.66	-0.01	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 29.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 33 NORTH EASTERN AREAS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2552 North Eastern Areas

Original 55,52

Supplementary 4,32,45 4,87,97 4,76,74 -11,23

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4552 Capital Outlay on North Eastern Areas

Original 3,79,66

Supplementary 41,34,56 45,14,22 41,48,11 -3,66,11

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 3,66.11 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 3,66.11 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 41,34.56 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 8.11 per cent.

Grant No. 33 NORTH EASTERN AREAS - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees	;)
(i)	09 4552 800 0048	North Eastern Council Capital Outlay on North Eastern Areas Other Expenditure Digboi-Pangeri- Bordumsa Road O 22.79 S 12,77.21	1		
		5 12,77.21	13,00.00	7,21.42	-5,78.58
(ii)	09 4552 800 0045	North Eastern Council Capital Outlay on North Eastern Areas Other Expenditure Restoration of Rupa-Kalaktang- Shikaridonga Road	1		
		O 21.08 S 1,14.10	1,35.18	51.50	-83.68
(iii)	09 4552 800 0057	North Eastern Council Capital Outlay on North Eastern Areas Other Expenditure Improvement and Renovation of 33 KV Line from Pasighat to Mebo	1		
		S 1,00.00	1,00.00	65.45	-34.55

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5.78.58 lakh, Rs. 83.68 lakh and Rs. 34.55 lakh at serial number (i), (ii) and (iii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 33 NORTH EASTERN AREAS - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In lakhs of rupees)	
(iv)	4552	North Eastern Counci Capital Outlay on North Eastern Areas Other Expenditure Upgradation of Primary Health Centre at Raga/ Boa Simla	1		
		O 22.22 R -22.22			
(v)		North Eastern Counci Capital Outlay on North Eastern Areas Other Expenditure Construction of Covered Gallery including Viewers Sitting Arrangement at Dirang	1		
		O 13.30 R -13.30			

Withdrawal of entire provision for Rs. 22.22 lakh and Rs. 13.30 lakh at serial number (iv) and (v) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page and above was partly offset by excess under:-

(i)	09 4552 800	Capital North Ea	astern Counc Outlay on astern Areas xpenditure			
	0054	Laimeku: Telam Ro				
		rerain it	344			
		0	75.00			
		S	6,35.86			
		R	2.53	7,13.39	8,12.06	+98.67

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 2.53 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Reason for final excess of Rs. 98.67 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 33 NORTH EASTERN AREAS - Contd.

Serial number	Head			Total grant		ctual expendi	ture	Excess Saving	
					(In lak	hs of	rupees)		
(ii)		Capital North Ea Other Ea Improve	om Mottum						
		Maktumgl O S R	18.00 1,11.98 70.02	2,00.00		1,99.6	51	-0.39	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 70.02 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.39 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii)	09 4552 800 0052	Capital Ou North East	tern Areas enditure ion of ress Line to Tamen		
		O R	31.80 -31.80	 98.00	+98.00
(iv)		Capital Ou North East Other Expe	tern Areas enditure		
		O R	20.84 -20.84	 80.54	+80.54

Grant No. 33 NORTH EASTERN AREAS - Concld.

Excess Saving	Actual expenditure			Total grant		Head		Serial number	
	of rupees)	lakhs of	(In						
				ncil	h Eastern Council	09 North	09	(v)	
					tal Outlay on	52 Capit	4552		
				as	h Eastern Areas	North			
					r Expenditure	00 Other	800		
					harita	28 Margh	0028		
					glang Road	Chang			
+56.57	6.57	56.							
+56.57	- /			as	tal Outlay on h Eastern Areas r Expenditure harita	52 Capit North 00 Other 28 Margh	4552 800	(v)	

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 98.00 lakh, Rs. 80.54 lakh and Rs. 56.57 lakh under serial number (iii), (iv) and (v) on pre - page and above without any Budget provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(vi)	09	North	Eastern Counc	il					
	4552	Capit	Capital Outlay on						
		North Eastern Areas							
	800	Other	Expenditure						
	0039	Construction of							
		132 x 33 KV Line at							
		Itana	gar						
		S	4,79.16						
		R	20.84	5,00.00	4,99.00	-1.00			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 20.84 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 34 POWER (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2501 Special Programmes

for Rural Development

2801 Power

2810 Non-Conventional

Sources of Energy

Original 1,23,85,42

Supplementary 18,42,49 1,42,27,91 1,49,47,00 +7,19,09

Amount surrendered 1,95,30

during the year $(31^{st} March 2009)$

Capital

Major Head:

4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects

Original 62,48,46

Supplementary 99,26,45 1,61,74,91 1,15,87,48 -45,87,43

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Expenditure in the Revenue Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 7,19.09 lakh (Rs. 7,19,09,472). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 7,19.09 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 18,42.49 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate and surrender of Rs. 1,95.30 lakh proved injudicious.

3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 5.05 per cent.

Grant No. 34 POWER - Contd.

4. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant		Actual expenditure		
				(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(i)	2801 01 101 0001	Power Hydel Generati Purchase of Po Purchase of Electricity					
		0 97,50.0 S 5,85.0) 1,12,4	9.73 +	9,14.73	

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 9,14.73 lakh was stated to be due to payment of bills on account of purchase of power from CPSUs.

(ii)	2810	Non-Conventional Sources of Energy			
	60	Others			
	800	Other Expenditure			
0000		Grants to Arunachal Pradesh Energy Development Agency			
		O 2,00.00 R 28.47	2,28.47	2,28.47	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 28.47 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 34 POWER - Contd.

5. Excess mentioned at not 4 above was partly offset by saving under :-

Serial number		Head		Total grant			
					(In lakhs	of rupees)	
(i)	2801	Power					
	05	Transm	ission and				
		Distrik	oution				
	001	Direct	ion and				
		Adminis	Administration				
	0001	Establ	ishment				
		Expense	es				
		0	21,76.10				
		S	8,07.49				
		R	-2,14.87	27,68.72	27,	68.40	-0.32

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2,14.87 lakh was the net effect of (a) decrease of Rs. 1,31.90 lakh through re-appropriation due to less requirement of fund under "Rent, Rates and Taxes', (b) increase of Rs. 1,12.33 lakh through re-appropriation owing to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries', 'Medical Treatement', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Office Expenses' and (c) further decrease of Rs. 1,95.30 lakh by way of surrender was reportedly due to less requirement of fund.

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.32 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 34 POWER - Contd.

Capital:

- 6. No part of the available saving of Rs. 45,87.43 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 7. In view of the final saving of Rs. 45,87.43 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 99,26.45 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 8. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 28.36 per cent.
- 9. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
					(In lakhs of rupe	es)
(i)	480 05 800 0016	Power Transm Distri Other System	rement under			,
		S	61,95.53	61,95.53	32,02.95	-29,92.58

Specific reason for final saving of Rs. 29,92.58 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009)

(ii)	08	Central Plan			
		Schemes(Fully funde	ed by		
		Central Government))		
	4801	Capital Outlay on			
		Power Projects			
	01	Hydel Generation			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0010	Scheme under			
		APDRP			
		0 4,14.46			
		S 19,15.54			
			23,30.00	13,49.98	-9,80.02

Withdrawal of provision for Rs. 4.82.70 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 34 POWER - Contd.

Serial number	Head			Total Actual grant expenditure				Excess + Saving -	
					(In l	akhs of	rupees)		
(iii)	08		Plan (Fully funded Government)	by					
	4801	Capital	Outlay on Projects						
	01	Hydel G	Generation						
	800	Other E	Expenditure						
	0005	Scheme R.E.C	under						
		S	6,75.80						
				6,75.80		3,00.	00 -	3,75.80	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 9.80.02 lakh and Rs. 3.75.80 lakh at serial number (ii) and (iii) on pre - page and above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	4801 80 800 0006	Power Gener Other Maint	Expenditure cenance of smission Line ading Sub-			
		O R	32,99.00 -4,82.70	28,16.30	30,97.77	+2,81.47

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 2.81.47 lakh was stated to be due to maintenance of additional $220\ \mathrm{KV}$ lines etc.

Including Fuel

0 13,00.00

R 1,25.95 14,25.95

11,72.83 -2,53.12

Grant No. 34 POWER - Contd.

Serial number	=	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(1	In lakhs of rupees	;)
(vi)	4801	Capit	al Outlay on			
		Power	r Projects			
	80	Genei	ral			
	800	Other	r Expenditure			
	0009	Resto	oration of			
		Flood	d Damage			
		S	4,47.25			
		R	1,08.75	5,56.00	3,32.88	-2,23.12

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,25.95 lakh and Rs. 1,08.75 lakh at serial number (v) and (vi) above through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,53.12 lakh and Rs. 2,23.12 lakh at serial number (v) and (vi) above have not been intimated (December,2009).

(vii)		-	sable Pool	Fund			
	4801	_	Outlay on				
		Power Pa	rojects				
	06	Rural					
		Electri	fication				
	800	Other E	xpenditure				
	0003	Creation	n of				
		Assets					
		S	1,54.22				
				1	,54.22	1,33.64	-20.58

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 20.58 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

10. Saving mentioned at note 9 pre-page and above was partly offset by excess under:-

(i) 4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects
80 General
800 Other Expenditure
0007 Pitty Works

0	5,85.00			
R	1,55.00	7,40.00	7,55.10	+15.10

Grant No. 34 POWER - Concld.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Acti expe	Excess - Saving -		
					(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(ii)	80 800 0008	Power Programmer Progr	xpenditure & ance of Installation dential					
		O R	6,50.00	7,43.00	7,0	01.06	-41.94	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,55.00 lakh and Rs. 93.00 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii) on pre - page and above through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Specific reasons for the final excess of Rs. 15.10 lakh at serial number (i) and saving of Rs. 41.94 lakh under serial number (ii) have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 35 INFORMATION AND PUBLIC RELATIONS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2220 Information and

Publicity

Original 4,61,41

Supplementary 2,34,92 6,96,33 6,15,30 -81,03

Amount surrendered 61,10

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4220 Capital Outlay on

Information and

Publicity

Original 22,00

Supplementary ... 22,00 7,26 -14,74

Amount surrendered 19,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 81.03 lakh, Rs. 61.10 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 81.03 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 2,34.92 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 11.64 per cent.

Grant No. 35 INFORMATION AND PUBLIC RELATIONS-Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In :	lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	60 001 0001	Publici Others	on and tration shment			
		O S R	4,61.41 2,24.92 -61.10	6,25.23	6,15.30	-9.93

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 61.10 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 61.10 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Minor Works' and 'Other Charges' and further decrease of Rs. 61.10 lakh through Surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 66.90 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more funds under 'Overtime Allowances', 'Medical Treatment', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 9.93 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	60 800	Informat Publicit Others Other Ex Journali Welfare	cy openditure ist		
		S	10.00		
				10.00	 -10.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund of Rs. 10.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 35 INFORMATION AND PUBLIC RELATIONS-Concld.

Capital

- 5. In the capital section, amount surrendered was Rs. 19.00 lakh as against a saving of Rs. 14.74 lakh.
- 6. In view of the saving of Rs. 14.74 lakh, amount surrender during the year of Rs. 19.00 lakh proved injudicious.
 - 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 67 per cent.
 - 8. Savings occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	+ -
			(In lak	ths of rupees)		
(i)	4220	Capital Outlay on				
		Information and				
		Publicity				
	60	Others				
	101	Buildings				
	0001	Construction of				
		Building				
		0 7.00				
		R -5.00	2.00		-2.00	

Withdrawal of provision of Rs. 5.00 lakh by way of surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for non-utilisation of the remaining portion of the provision of Rs. 2.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	4220	_	l Outlay on ation and ity						
	60	Others							
	800	Other Expenditure							
	0001	Creation	on of						
		Assets							
		0	15.00						
		R	-14.00	1.00	7.26	+6.26			

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 14.00 lakh by way of surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Motor Vehicle'.

Reason for final excess of Rs. 6.26 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 36 STATISTICS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

3454 Census, Surveys and

Statistics

Original 5,14,66

Supplementary 1,19,91 6,34,57 6,29,65 -4,92

Amount surrendered 86,20

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

5475 Capital Outlay on

Other General Economic Services

Original 50,00

Supplementary ... 50,00 42,44 -7,56

Amount surrendered 9,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Grant No. 36 STATISTICS - Concld.

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. In the Capital Section, amount surrendered was Rs. 9.00 lakh as against the saving of Rs. 7.56 lakh.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 7.56 lakh, amount surrender during the year of Rs. 9.00 lakh proved injudicious.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 15.12 per cent.
- 4. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actual expenditure		+ -
					(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(i)	5475	Capital C Other Gen Economic	eral					
	112	Statistics						
	0001	Creation	of					
		Assets						
		0	50.00					
		R	-9.00					
				41.00	4	2.44	+1.44	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 9.00 lakh by way of surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 7.56 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 37 LEGAL METROLOGY (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

3456 Civil Supplies

3475 Other General

Economic Services

Original 2,41,32

Supplementary 56,26 2,97,58 3,92,64 +95,06

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

5475 Capital Outlay on

Other General Economic Services

Original 8,00

Supplementary ... 8,00 2,00 -6,00

Amount surrendered 3,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Expenditure in the Revenue Section exceeded the Grant by Rs. 95.06 lakh (Rs. 95,05,646). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 95.06 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 56.26 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate.

Grant No. 37 LEGAL METROLOGY - Contd.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actu expe	al nditure	Excess Saving	
					(In lakhs	of rupees))	
(i)	08 3456 800 0007	Central Pla Schemes(Ful Central Gov Civil Suppl Other Exper Integrated Project on Protection	lly funded vernment) lies nditure	by				
		R	7.20	7.20	1,4	2.09 +	1,34.89	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 7.20 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Specific reasons for final excess of Rs. 1,34.89 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	80	Central P						
		Schemes(F	'ully funded	by				
		Central G	Government)					
	3456	Civil Sup	plies					
	800	Other Exp	enditure					
	0008	Setting u	ıp					
		Consumer Welfare						
		Fund in (A.P.)					
		D	6 90	6.80	6 90			
		R	6.80	0.80	6.80			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 6.80 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Grant No. 37 LEGAL METROLOGY - Contd.

4. Excess mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by Saving under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	3475	Other General Economic Services			
	106	Regulations of Weights and Measures			
0001 Establishment Expenses					
		0 2,16.70			
		S 56.26			
		R -25.67	2,47.29	2,27.32	-19.97

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 25.67 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 31.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' of Plan Budget which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 5.33 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries(N/Plan)' and 'Office Expenses(Plan)'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 19.97 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	800	Econom Other State	General ic Services Expenditure Commission strict Fora			
		O R	24.62 -3.33	21.29	16.43	-4.86

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 3.33 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 5.21 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 1.88 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses' and 'Professional Services'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4.86 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 37 LEGAL METROLOGY - Concld.

Capital:

- 5. Out of the available saving of Rs. 6.00 lakh, Rs. 3.00 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 6. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 75 per cent.
- 7. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant		cual penditure	Excess Saving	
				()	In la	akhs of rupees	3)	
(i)	5475	Capital Ou Other Gene Economic S	eral					
	800	Other Expe	enditure					
	0001	Creation of Assets	of					
		O R	8.00 -3.00	5.00		2.00	-3.00	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 3.00 lakh through surrender during the year was stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 38 WATER RESOURCE DEPARTMENT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2701 Major and Medium

Irrigation

2702 Minor Irrigation

2705 Command Area

Development

2711 Flood Control and

Drainage

Original 55,90,17

Supplementary 74,88,42 1,30,78,59 1,23,21,28 -7,57,31

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Heads:

4702 Capital Outlay on

Minor Irrigation

4711 Capital Outlay on

Flood Control Projects

Original 5,44,00

Supplementary 85,99,18 91,43,18 73,41,09 -18,02,09

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 7,57.31 lakh was surrendered during the year.

- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 7,57.31 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 74,88.42 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 5.79 per cent.

 Grant No. 38 WATER RESOURCE DEPARTMENT Contd.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Seria numb		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In lakhs of rupee	es)
(i)	2702 80 001 0001	Gener Direc Admin	tion and istration lishment			
		O S R	17,81.30 12,61.86 -4,66.00	25,77.16	25,78.60	+1.44

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 4,66.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 4,83.84 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment'and 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses' and 'Other Charges' all under Plan Budget and 'Office Expenses (N/P)' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 17.84 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges(N/Plan)' and '(Minor Works(Plan)'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 1.44 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	2702	Minor Irrigation			
	80	General			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0006	Accelerated			
		Irrigation Benefits			
		Programme			
		0 33,00.00			
		S 2,25.78			
		R 4,53.22	39,79.00	32,41.00	-7,38.00

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 4,53.22 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 7,38.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 38 WATER RESOURCE DEPARTMENT - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees))
(iii)	2702	Minor Irrigation			
	80	General			
	052	Machinery and			
		Equipments			
	0002	Upkeep of			
		Machineries			
		0 50.00			
		R -50.00			

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 50.00 lakh through reappropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Office Expenses'.

(iv)	03 2705 800 0001	Schemes Command Area Development Other Expenditure			
		O 2,71.00 R -21.00	2,50.00	2,50.00	
(v)	01 103	Minor Irrigation Surface Water Diversion Schemes Modification of Channel			
		S 44,70.65	44,70.65	44,50.57	-20.08
	02	702 Minor Irrigation Ground Water Other Expenditure Ground Water Schemes			
		O 1,00.00 R -10.00	90.00	89.31	-0.69

Withdrawal of provision for Rs. 21.00 lakh and Rs. 10.00 lakh at serial number (iv) and (vi) above was stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 20.08 lakh and Rs. 0.69 lakh at serial number (v) and (vi) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 38 WATER RESOURCE DEPARTMENT - Contd.

5. Savings mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
					(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	2702 80 052 0001	General Machine Equipmer	nts			
		O S R	15.37 4.63 58.00	78.00	78.00	
(ii)	01	Minor Irrigation Surface Water Lift Irrigation Schemes Schemes under RIDF Loan				
		S R	1,47.50 52.50	2,00.00	2,00.00	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 58.00 lakh and Rs. 52.50 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Office Expenses' and 'Other Charges' respectively.

Grant No. 38 WATER RESOURCE DEPARTMENT - Concld.

Capital:

- $6.\ \mathrm{No}\ \mathrm{part}\ \mathrm{of}\ \mathrm{the}\ \mathrm{available}\ \mathrm{saving}\ \mathrm{of}\ \mathrm{Rs}.\ 18,02.09\ \mathrm{lakh}\ \mathrm{was}\ \mathrm{surrendered}\ \mathrm{during}$ the year.
- 7. In view of the final saving of Rs. 18,02.09 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 85,99.18 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 8. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 19.71 per cent.
- 9. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	4711	Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects			
	01 800 0001				
		O 3,44.00 S 43,49.70	46,93.70	28,91.60 -1	8,02.10

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 18,02.10 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 1,88.98 lakh was surrendered during the year.

Grant No. 39 LOANS TO GOVERNMENT SERVANTS (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Capital

Major Head:

7610 Loans to Government

Servants, etc

Original 3,60,00

Supplementary 3,60,00 1,71,02 -1,88,98

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 52.49 per cent.

Grant No. 39 LOANS TO GOVERNMENT SERVANTS - Concld.

3. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees	1)
(i)	7610	Loans to Government			
	202	Servants, etc			
	202	Advances for Purchase of Motor			
		Conveyances			
	0001	•			
		0 1,70.00			
		R -1.75	1,68.25	63.51	-1,04.74
(ii)	7610	Loans to Government			
(/	, 0 = 0	Servants, etc			
	201	•			
		Advances			
	0001	House Building			
		0 1,70.00	1,70.00	85.67	-84.33
		0 1,70.00	±,/0.00	03.07	-04.33

Withdrawal of provision of Rs. 1.75 lakh at serial number (i) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Loans and Advances'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,04.74 lakh and Rs. 84.33 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 40 HOUSING (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2216 Housing

Original 10,45,00

Supplementary 15,00,00 25,45,00 24,96,88 -48,12

Amount surrendered 47,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4216 Capital Outlay on

Housing

Original 8,55,00

Supplementary 11,85,50 20,40,50 17,83,65 -2,56,85

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 2,56.85 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 2,56.85 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 11,85.50 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 12.59 per cent.

Grant No. 40 HOUSING - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	4216	Capital Outlay on Housing			
	01	Government Residential Buildings			
	106	General Pool Accommodation			
	0002	Schemes under ACA/SPA			
		S 11,85.50 R 48.00	12,33.50	9,76.65 -	2,56.85

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 48.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,56.85 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	4216	Capital Housing	Outlay on			
	01	Governme Resident Building	ial			
	106	General Accommod				
	0001	Construc	tion			
		O R	8,55.00 -48.00	8,07.00	8,07.00	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 48.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more fund under 'Major Works'.

Grant No. 41 LAND MANAGEMENT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2029 Land Revenue

2506 Land Reforms

Original 3,83,79

Supplementary 1,54,01 5,37,80 4,41,95 -95,85

Amount surrendered 54,85

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 95.85 lakh, Rs. 54.85 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 95.85 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,54.01 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 17.82 per cent.

Grant No. 41 LAND MANAGEMENT - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head			Total grant		actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In la	khs of rupees	s)
(i)	2506 800 0001	800 Other Expenditure					
		O R	1,75.00 -78.00	97.00		97.00	• • •

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 78.00 lakh was the net effect of saving of (a) Rs. 54.85 lakh by way of surrender and (b) Rs. 23.15 lakh through reappropriation both were stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

(ii) 2029 Land Revenue
103 Land Records
0001 Establishment
Expenses

0 2,08.79
S 1,54.01
3,62.80 3,21.80 -41.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 41.00 lakh was stated to be due to non-filling of 8 nos. of vacant posts.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(iii)	08	Central	Plan			
		Schemes	(Fully funded	by		
		Central	Government)			
	2506	Land Re	forms			
	800	Other Ex	xpenditure			
	0004	Constru	ction of			
		Boundary	y Wall at			
		Bhutan l	•			
		R	23.15	23.15	23.15	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 23.15 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 42 RURAL DEVELOPMENT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2501 Special Programmes

for Rural Development

2505 Rural Employment

2515 Other Rural

Development Programmes

Original 31,41,23

Supplementary 7,61,76 39,02,99 36,78,44 -2,24,55

Amount surrendered 1,75,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4515 Capital Outlay on

Other Rural Development Programmes

Original 90,00

Supplementary 31,84,43 32,74,43 10,33,74 -22,40,69

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 2,24.55 lakh, Rs. 1,75.00 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the saving of Rs. 2,24.55 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 7,61.76 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 5.75 per cent.

Grant No. 42 RURAL DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	2501	Special Programmes for Rural Development			
	06	Self Employment Programmes			
	101	Swarnajayanti Gram Swarozgar Yojana			
	0003	Block Level Administration			
		O 5,80.00 R -4,07.85	1,72.15	1,68.56	-3.59

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 4,07.85 lakh was the net effect of saving of (a) Rs. 1,75.00 lakh by way of surrender and (b) Rs. 2,32.85 lakh through reappropriation both were stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3.59 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	03	Centrally Sponsore	ed		
		Schemes			
	2505	Rural Employment			
	60	Other Programmes			
	702	Jawahar Gram			
		Samridhi Yojana			
		(JGSY)			
	0002	Sampoorna Gramin			
		Rozgar Yojana			
		(SGRY)			
		0 2,60.00			
		R -1,97.00	63.00	55.62	-7.38

Grant No. 42 RURAL DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In lakhs of rupees	3)
(iii)	2515 001 0001	Admini	pment mmes ion and stration ishment			
		O S R	12,96.23 7,61.76 -84.61	19,73.38	19,44.52	-28.86

Withdrawal of Rs. 1,97.00 lakh and Rs. 84.61 lakh at serial number (ii) and (iii) pre-page & above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reason for final saving of Rs. 7.38 lakh and Rs. 28.86 lakh at serial number (ii) and (iii) pre-page & above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	2501 06 800	Centrally Sponsored Schemes Special Programmes for Rural Development Self Employment Programmes Other Expenditure District Rural Development Agency Admn.			
		O 2,50.00 R -99.41	1,50.59	1,50.59	
(v)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	2501	Special Programmes for Rural Development			
	04				
	109 0001	Monitoring			
		O 27.00 R -15.00	12.00	5.28	-6.72

Grant No. 42 RURAL DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Excess + Saving -	
			(Ir	lakhs of rupees)	
(vi)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	2501	Special Programmes for Rural Development			
	06	Self Employment Programmes			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0002	Wasteland Development Programme			
		O 1,20.00 R -20.00	1,00.00	1,00.00	

Withdrawal of Rs. 99.41 lakh, Rs 15.00 lakh and Rs. 20.00 lakh at serial number (iv), (v) and (vi) pre-page & above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 6.72 lakh under serial number (v) pre-page have not been intimated (December, 2009).

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes							
	2505	Rural Employment	ıral Employment						
	60	Other Programmes							
	702	Jawahar Gram							
		Samridhi Yojana (JGSY)							
	0004	Indira Awas							
		Yojana							
		0 2,80.00							
		R 6,60.00	9,40.00	9,37.00	-3.00				

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 6,60.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 42 RURAL DEVELOPMENT - Concld.

Capital:

- 6. No part of available saving of Rs. 22,40.69 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 7. In view of the final saving of Rs. 22,40.69 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 31,84.43 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 8. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 68.43 per cent.
- 9. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant		Actual expendit	cure	Excess Saving		
					(In	lakhs of	rupees)		
(i)	4515	Capita Other Develo Progra	pment						
	103 0001	Rural Development Creation of Assets							
		0	90.00						
		S	31,84.43						
				32,74.43		10,33.74	1 -2	2,40.69	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 22,40.69 lakh have not been intimated (December,2009).

Grant No. 43 FISHERIES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2405 Fisheries

Original 5,45,59

Supplementary 2,02,39 7,47,98 8,62,15 1,14,17

Amount surrendered 25,19

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4405 Capital Outlay on

Fisheries

Original 80

Supplementary ... 80 25,00 24,20

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Expenditure in the revenue section exceeded the grant by Rs. 1,14.17 lakh (Rs. 1,14,16,877). The excees requires regularization.
- 2. In view of the excess expenditure of Rs. 1,14.17 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 2,02.39 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate and surrender of Rs. 25.19 lakh made during the year proved injudicious.

Grant No. 43 FISHERIES - Contd.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(In lakhs of rupees)

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(i) 03 Centrally Sponsored Schemes 2405 Fisheries

800 Other Expenditure

0007 Schems on ACA/SPA

> 1,49.25 1,49.25 1,49.25 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,49.25 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Major Works'.

03 Centrally Sponsored (ii) Schemes

2405 Fisheries

800 Other Expenditure

0005 Inland Fisheries Statistics

> 5.67 +5.67 . . .

Specific reason for incurring expenditure of Rs. 5.67 lakh without any provision of fund have not been intimated (December, 2009).

- 4. Excess mentioned at note 3 was partly offset by saving under:-
- (i) 2405 Fisheries
 - 001 Direction and

Administration

0001 Establishment Expenses

> 4,69.70 0

> S 1,92.39 R

-1,27.13 5,34.96 6,31.82

+96.86

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 1,27.13 lakh was the net effect of saving of (a) Rs. 25.19 lakh by way of surrender and (b) Rs. 1,01.94 lakh through reappropriation both were stated to be due to less requirement of fund mostly under 'Salaries'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 96.86 lakh was stated to be due to payment of Salary for new posts and arrear payment.

5. In the Capital Section the expenditure exceeded the Grant by Rs. 24.20 lakh (Rs.24,20,000). The excess requires regularisation.

Grant No. 43 FISHERIES - Concld.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(ii)	101	Fisheries		(In lakhs of rupees)	
		O 8.50 R -8.50			
(iii)	03 2405 800 0001	Other Expenditure			
		O 20.13 R -20.13		14.00	+14.00

Withdrawal of entire provision of Rs. 20.13 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 14.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital:

- 6. Excess occurred mainly under:-
- (i) 08 Central Plan
 Schemes(Fully funded by
 Central Government)
 4405 Capital Outlay on
 Fisheries
 800 Other Expenditure
 0002 National Schemes
 on Fishermen
 Welfare

0 0.80 0.80 25.00 +24.20

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 25.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 44 ATTACHED OFFICES OF THE SECRETARIAT ADMINISTRATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2052 Secretariat General

Services

Original 3,45,99

Supplementary 1,23,88 4,69,87 4,54,24 -15,63

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 45 CIVIL AVIATION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

3053 Civil Aviation

3275 Other Communication

Services

Original 26,16,86

Supplementary 21,87,49 48,04,35 38,59,38 -9,44,97

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

5053 Capital Outlay on

Civil Aviation

Original 77,00

Supplementary 80,00 1,57,00 7,09,07 5,52,07

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 9,44.97 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 9,44.97 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 21,87.49 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 19.67 per cent.

Grant No. 45 CIVIL AVIATION - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actua exper	al nditure	Excess Saving	
(i)	3053 80 800 0002	Civil A General Other E Schemes ACA/SPA	xpenditure under		(In lakhs	of rupees)	
		S R	9,25.75	9,38.75			-9,38.75	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 13.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of funds under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for non utilization of the entire provision of Rs. 9,38.75 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	3053 80 001 0001	Genera Direct Admini	ion and stration ishment			
		O S R	1,23.00 20.94 -13.00	1,30.94	1,31.85	+0.91

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 13.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' and 'Office Expenses'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 0.91 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

5 ReasonbewConffthalmentelss exfluencixpendiffinds dubing 405 and abbreval applicate and appetract of 65 kg. kg. 1860.00 lake 5552 in 34 day in ghehexyeas provides nad squares at ion.

Grant No. 45 CIVIL AVIATION - Concld.

Capital:

7. Excess occurred under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actual expendi	ture	Excess Saving	
(i)	5053 Capital Outlay on Civil Aviation 80 General 800 Other Expenditure 0001 Procurement of Assets			(In 1	akhs of	rupees)			
		0 S	77.00 80.00	1,57.00		7,09.0	7 +	5,52.07	

Grant No. 46 STATE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION (All Charged)

Total Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2051 Public Service

Commission

Original <u>1,07,80</u>

Supplementary 1,00,53 2,08,33 2,05,25 -3,08

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 47 ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2014 Administration of Justice

Original 1,01,60

Supplementary 70,06 1,71,66 1,59,06 -12,60

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 12.60 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 12.60 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 70.06 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 7.34 per cent.
- 4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	2014	Administration of Justice			
	114	Legal Advisers and Counsels			
	0001	Advocate General			
		0 12.34			
		S .03			
			12.37	7.11	-5.26

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5.26 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 48 HORTICULTURE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2401 Crop Husbandry

2415 Agricultural

Research and Education

Original 13,15,26

Supplementary 4,15,00 17,30,26 17,58,07 +27,81

Amount surrendered 94,84

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4401 Capital Outlay on

Crop Husbandry

Original 2,00,00

Supplementary 2,26,31 4,26,31 1,68,87 -2,57,44

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. In the Revenue section the expenditure exceeded the Grant by Rs. 27.81 lakh (Rs. 27.81,042). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 27.81 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 4.15.00 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate and surrender of Rs. 94.84 lakh proved injudicious.

Grant No. 48 HORTICULTURE - Contd.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In lakhs of rupees	3)
(i)	2401 001 0001	Direct Admin	Husbandry tion and istration lishment ses			
		O S R	6,60.64 2,90.95 -2,27.90	7,23.69	10,79.76	+3,56.07

Withdrawal of provision for Rs. 2,27.90 lakh was the net effect of saving of (a) Rs. 1,33.06 lakh through re-appropriation and (b) Rs. 94.84 lakh by way of surrender both were stated to be due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 3,56.07 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii) 2401 Crop Husbandry
109 Extension and
Farmers'Training
0003 Horticulture
Training and
Education

0 1.50
R 0.10 1.60 94.37 +92.77

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 0.10 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 1.60 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Scholarship/Stipend' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 1.50 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 92.77 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 48 HORTICULTURE - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	_	cual penditure	Excess Saving	
					(In laki	ns of rupees)		
(iii)	2401 119 0005	Crop Hush Horticult Vegetable Kitchen G and Flori	cure and c Crops Garden					
		0	10.00	10.00		46.54	+36.54	

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 36.54 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	03	Centrally Sponsor Schemes	red		
	2401 800 0047	Crop Husbandry Other Expenditur Integrated Development of Wasteland	ce		
		O 2.78 R 25.95	28.73	22.07	-6.66

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 25.95 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 6.66 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

- 4. Excess mentioned at note 3 pre-page and above was partly offset by saving under:-
 - (i) 2401 Crop Husbandry
 119 Horticulture and
 Vegetable Crops
 0001 Establishment
 Expenses

 0 5,27.70
 S 1,24.05
 6,51.75 4,40.97 -2,10.78

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,10.78 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 48 HORTICULTURE - Contd.

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actua expe	al nditure	Excess +	
					(In lakhs	of rupees)		
(ii)	2401 119 0004	Crop Husba Horticultu Vegetable Maintenand Farm and N	re and Crops ce of					
		O R	60.00 4.79	64.79	43	8.47	-16.32	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 4.79 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to more requirement of funds under 'Wages' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 16.32 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii) 2401 Crop Husbandry
109 Extension and
Farmers'Training
0002 Horticulture
Fair and Exhibition

0 7.00
R -4.00 3.00 1.27 -1.73

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 4.00 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of funds under 'Advertisement and Publicity' and 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1.73 lakh made during the year have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	03 2401 108 0004	Centrall Schemes Crop Hus Commerci Coconut Developm Programm	al Crops ent		
		O R	5.28 -0.88	4.40	 -4.40

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 0.88 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 2.78 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Wages' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 1.90 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 48 HORTICULTURE - Concld.

Capital:

- $5.\ \text{No part}$ of the available savings of Rs. 2,57.44 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 6. As the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 2,00.00 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 2,26.31 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
- 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 60.39 per cent.
- 8. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(i)	4401 190 0001	Public Sector and Other Undertakings Construction of Building O 2,00.00		(In lakhs of rupees)	
		S 27.31	2,27.31	95.36 -	1,31.95
(ii)	800 0002	Crop Husbandry Other Expenditure			
		S 1,99.00	1,99.00	73.51 -	1,25.49

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,31.95 lakh and Rs. 1,25.49 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 49 SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

3425 Other Scientific

Research

Original 10,36,50

Supplementary 2,42,00 12,78,50 5,11,80 -7,66,70

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 7,66.70 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. As the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 10,36.50 lakh, Supllementary provision of Rs. 2,42.00 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 59.97 per cent.

Grant No. 49 SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY - Contd.

Total

grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess +

Saving -

			3	•		•	
4. Savin	g occ	curred mainly und	er:-	(In lakhs	of rupees)	
(i) 3	425	Other Scientific Research					
	60	Others					
	600	Other Schemes					
0	002	National E-					
		Governance					
		0 9,75.00					
		S 67.30					
		R 36.20	10,78.50	2,35	5.10	-8,43.40	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 36.20 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 8,43.40 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii) 3425 Other Scientific
Research
60 Others
600 Other Schemes
0003 Assistance to AP

Head

Serial

number

0003 Assistance to AP Science Centre Society

O 60.00 R -34.70 25.30 ... -25.30

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 34.70 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of funds under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 25.30 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 49 SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY - Concld.

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure			Excess Saving	
					(In la	akhs of	rupees)		
(iii)	3425 60 001 0001	Other Sc Research Others Directio Administ Establis Expenses	n and ration hment						
		S	1,31.70	1,31.70		1,08.9)	-22.80	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 22.80 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

- 5. Savings mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-
- (i) 3425 Other Scientific
 Research
 60 Others
 200 Assistance to Other
 Scientific Bodies
 0001 Arunachal
 Pradesh State
 Council of Science
 and Technology

S 43.00

43.00 1,67.80 +1,24.80

Reason for final excess of Rs. 1,24.80 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 50 SECRETARIAT ECONOMIC SERVICES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2575 Other Special Area

Programmes

3451 Secretariat-

Economic Services

Original 11,82,47,34

Supplementary 24,72 11,82,72,06 3,44,11 -11,79,27,95

Amount surrendered 11,66,62,35

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4070 Capital Outlay on

Other

Administrative

Services

Original 1,00,00

Supplementary 1,56,94 2,56,94 2,49,26 -7,68

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 11,79,27.95 lakh, Rs. 11,66,62.35 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. As the actual expenditure did not come even to the Original provision of Rs. 11,82,47.34 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 24.72 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 99.71 per cent.

Grant No. 50 SECRETARIAT ECONOMIC SERVICES - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	3451				
		Economic Services			
	090	Secretariat			
	0001	Establishment			
		Expenses			
		0 11,28,65.34			
		S 24.72			
		R -11,14,40.26	14,49.80	2,01.93 -1	L2,47.87

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 11,14,40.26 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 8.10 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries (P) & (N/P)', 'Domestic Travel Expenses (N/P)' and 'Office Expenses' and further decrease of Rs. 11,14,40.26 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Office Expenses', 'Professional Service' and 'Other Charges' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 8.10 lakh through re-appropriation stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment(P) & (N/P)', 'Minor Works(P)' and 'Office Expenses(N/P)'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 12,47.87 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii) 2575 Other Special Area
Programmes
60 Others
800 Other Expenditure
0001 Border Area
Development
Programme
0 52,06.00

-52,06.00

R

Withdrawal of entire provision of Rs. 52,06.00 lakh through Surrender was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charges'.

Grant No. 50 SECRETARIAT ECONOMIC SERVICES - Concld.

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -	
				(In lakhs of rupees)		
(iii)	3451	Secretariat- Economic Services				
	102	District Planning Machinery				
	0001	Establishment Expenses of District Planning				
		O 1,56.00 R -18.50	1,37.50	1,21.06	-16.44	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 18.50 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 7.16 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and further decrease of Rs. 16.09 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' and 'Office Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 4.75 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Minor Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 16.44 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 51 DIRECTORATE OF LIBRARY (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2205 Art and Culture

Original 1,82,81

Supplementary 1,11,73 2,94,54 2,36,54 -58,00

Amount surrendered 58,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Grant No. 52 SPORTS AND YOUTH SERVICES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2204 Sports and Youth

Services

Original 3,30,71

Supplementary 18,85,02 22,15,73 21,16,78 -98,95

Amount surrendered 83,71

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4202 Capital Outlay on

> Education, Sports, Art and

Culture

61,67 Original

26,68,93 27,30,60 23,42,25 Supplementary -3,88,35

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) . . .

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 3,88.35 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 3,88.35 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 26,68.93 lakh obtained during the year porved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 14.22 per cent.

Grant No. 52 SPORTS AND YOUTH SERVICES - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	4202	Capital Outlay on Education, Sports,Art and Culture			
	03	Sports and Youth Services			
	800 0007	Other Expenditure Outdoor Stadium at Capital			
		O 30.95 R -30.95			

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 30.95 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

(ii)	03	Centrally Sponsore	ed		
	4202				
		Sports,Art and Culture			
	03	Sports and Youth Services			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0022	Schemes under ACA/SPA			
		S 17,97.70	17,97.70	13,93.70	-4,04.00

Reason for final saving of Rs. 4,04.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 52 SPORTS AND YOUTH SERVICES - Concld.

Total

Actual

Excess +

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

Serial

Head

number				expenditure	Saving -	
				(In lakhs of rupees)		
(i)	4202	Capital Outlay on Education, Sports,Art and Culture				
	03	Sports and Youth Services				
	800	Other Expenditure				
	0002	Construction of Ongoing Work at Chimpu				
		S 2,81.21 R 30.95	3,12.16	3,12.15	-0.01	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 30.95 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 15.65 lakh without any Budget provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 53 FIRE PROTECTION AND CONTROL (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2070 Other

Administrative

Services

Original 2,62,84

Supplementary 76,23 3,39,07 3,33,24 -5,83

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 54 STATE TAX AND EXCISE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2030 Stamps and Registration

2039 State Excise

2059 Public Works

Original 3,16,05

Supplementary 1,28,74 4,44,79 4,00,58 -44,21

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available savings of Rs. 44.21 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 44.21 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,28.74 lakh made during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 9.94 per cent.

Grant No. 54 STATE TAX AND EXCISE - Concld.

4. Savings occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees	;)
(i)	05	Finance Commission Recommendations			
	2059	Public Works			
	60	Other Buildings			
	053	Maintenance and Repairs			
	0001	Maintenance of Assets			
		O 50.00 R -50.00		•••	

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 50.00 lakh through reappropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Minor Works'.

- 5. Saving mentioned at note 4 above was partly offset by excess under:-
- (i) 2039 State Excise
 001 Direction and
 Administration
 0002 District
 Establishment

 0 1,72.91
 S 84.09
 R 50.00 3,07.00 2,63.49 -43.51

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 50.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Salaries'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 43.51 lakh was stated to be non fill up of vacant posts for which Budgetary provisions were made.

Grant No. 55 STATE LOTTERIES (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2075 Miscellaneous

General Services

Original 72,23

Supplementary 21,69 93,92 90,31 -3,61

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 56 TOURISM (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

3452 Tourism

Original 4,62,42

Supplementary 1,36,31 5,98,73 7,22,61 1,23,88

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

5452 Capital Outlay on

Tourism

Original 2,08,43

Supplementary 37,17,89 39,26,32 33,11,57 -6,14,75

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue

- 1. In the revenue section expenditure exceeded the Grant by Rs. 1,23.88 lakh (Rs. 1,23,87,602). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of the excess expenditure of Rs. 1,23.88 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,36.31 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head			Total Actual grant expenditure			ure	Excess + Saving -	
				((In la	akhs of r	upees)		
(i)		Tourism General Other Exp Fairs and Festivals	1						
		0	60.00	60.00		2,36.27	+	1,76.27	
(ii)	3452 01 101 0001	Tourist Infrastru Tourist C Developme	Tourist Infrastructure Tourist Centre Development of Places of Tourist						
		0	60.80	60.80		1,73.48	+	1,12.68	

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 1,76.27 lakh and Rs. 1,12.8 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii)	3452	Tourism		
	01	Tourist		
		Infrastructure		
	103	Tourist Transport		
		Service		
	0001	Transport		
		Expenses		
			 5.46	+5.46

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 5.46 lakh without any Budget provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

4. Excess mentioned at note 3 pre-page was partly offset by Saving under:-

Serial number		Head			Total grant		tual penditu	ıre	Excess Saving	
					(:	In lakh	ıs of ru	ipees)		
(i)	3452	Tourism								
	80	General								
	104	Promotion	n and							
		Publicity	У							
	0001	Publicat	ion on							
		Tourist	Information							
		0	80.00							
					80.00		21.83		-58.17	
Doogo	na fo	m final	garring of	Da	EO 17	laleh	harra	not bo	n int	imai

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 58.17 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	03	Central Schemes	ly Sponsored		
	3452	Tourism			
	80	General			
	800	Other E	xpenditure		
	0003	Capital	IT and		
		Compute	risation		
		S	47.51		
		R	3.90	51.41	 -51.41

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 3.90 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 51.41 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii)	3452	Touri	sm			
	80	Genera	al			
	001	Direct	tion and			
		Admin	istration			
	0001	Estab.	lishment			
		Expens	ses			
		0	0 10 07			
		0	2,10.07			
		S	88.80			
		R	-83.50	2,15.37	2,62.19	+46.82

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 83.50 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 46.82 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 56 TOURISM - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(iv)	3452 01 800 0002	Tourism Tourist Infrastru Other Exp Hospitali Travel Writer/Jo etc.	enditure ty to		(In lakhs of rupees)	
		0	20.00	20.00	8.33	-11.67
(v)	3452 80 800 0002	Tourism General Other Exp Other Ite				
		0	20.00	20.00	12.31	-7.69
(vi)	3452 80 003 0001	Tourism General Training Training Programme		20.00	22.02	
		0	10.00	10.00	2.73	-7.27

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 11.67 lakh, Rs. 7.69 lakh and Rs. 7.27 lakh at serial number (iv), (v) and (vi) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital

- 5. No part of the available saving of Rs. 6,14.75 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 6. In view of the final saving of Rs. 6,14.75 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 37,17.89 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 15.66 per cent.
- 8. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditu			ture	Excess + Saving -
				(In 1	akhs	of	rupees)	
(i)	80	Central Plan						
		Schemes(Fully funded k	ру					
		Central Government)						
	5452	Capital Outlay on						
		Tourism						
	01	Tourist						
		Infrastructure						
	102							
		Accommodation						
	0085	Development of						
		Lumla Sub Centre						
		S 5,24.30						
			5,24.30				•	-5,24.30

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 5,24.30 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	04	State I	Plan Schemes			
	5452	Capital	l Outlay on			
		Tourism	n			
	01	Tourist	_			
		Infrast	tructure			
	102	Tourist	-			
		Accommo	odation			
	0089	Schemes	s Under			
		ACA/SPA	A			
		S	5,78.80			
		R	1,28.35	7,07.15	64.97	-6,42.18

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,28.35 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds but as the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Budget Grant of Rs. 5,78.80 lakh, Re-appropriation made during the year proved unnecessary.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 6,42.18 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 56 TOURISM - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actua exper	al nditure	Excess - Saving -
					(In la	khs of	rupees)	1
(iii)	03	Centrally Schemes	y Sponsored					
	5452		Outlay on					
	01		ıcture					
	102	Tourist Accommoda						
	0050	C/o Tour: Complex a	ist					
		O S R	2.65 3,75.60 -2.65	3,75.60				-3,75.60
(iv)	08	Schemes(I	Plan Fully funded Government)	by				
	5452		Outlay on					
	01	Tourist Infrastr	ıcture					
	102	Tourist Accommoda						
	0074	Developme Mechuka Destinat:	ent of Tourism					
		O S R	17.66 3,53.24 -17.66	3,53.24				-3,53.24

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2.65 lakh and Rs. 17.66 lakh at serial number (iii) and (iv) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3,75.60 lakh and Rs. 3,53.24 lakh at serial number (iii) and (iv) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head			_	Total grant		ctual xpendi	ture		cess ving	
						()	In lakl	ns of	rupee	s)		
(v)	08		Plan (Fully f		d by							
	5452	Capital Tourism		on								
	01	Tourist	ructure									
	102	Tourist										
	0800	Constru										
		S	3,24.06	5	3	,24.06				-3,2	4.06	
Reaso December		r final	saving	of	Rs.	3,24.06	lakh	have	not	been	inti	.mate

Development of						
	-2,86.80					

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 14.34 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,86.80 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 56 TOURISM - Contd.

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Act:		iture	Excess Saving	
					(In	lakhs	of	rupees)	
(vii)	08		Plan (Fully funded Government)	by						
	5452	Capital Tourism	Outlay on							
	01		: :ructure							
	102	Tourist								
	0079	Develop Tourism	ement of							
		S	2,69.21	2,69.21					-2,69.21	
(viii)	08		Plan (Fully funded Government)	by						
	5452		Outlay on							
	01	Tourist								
	102	Tourist								
	0088	Destina	ntion ement of							
		S	2,65.00	2,65.00					-2,65.00	

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,69.21 lakh and Rs. 2,65.00 lakh at serial number (vii) and (viii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

196

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees	5)
(ix)	5452	Schemes(Fully funder Central Government) Capital Outlay on Tourism Tourist Infrastructure	d by		
	102	Tourist Accommodation			
	0084	Setting of Hotel Management at Yupia			
		S 2,00.00	0 00 00		0.00.00
			2,00.00	•••	-2,00.00
(x)	80	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funder Central Government)	d by		
	5452				
	01	Tourist			
	102	Infrastructure Tourist			
	0086	Accommodation Construction of Tourist Lodge at Bana			
		S 1,48.00			
			1,48.00	• • •	-1,48.00
(xi)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funder Central Government)	l by		
	5452	Capital Outlay on Tourism			
	01	Tourist			
	102	Infrastructure Tourist			
	0087	Accommodation Development of			
		Dolma Park at Lumla			
		S 1,36.00	1,36.00		-1,36.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs.2,00.00 lakh, Rs.1,48.00 lakh and Rs.1,36.00 lakh at serial number (ix), (x) and (xi) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 56 TOURISM - Contd.

Total

Actual Excess +

Serial

Head

number			grant	expenditure		Saving -
				(In lakhs o	of rupees)	
(xii)		Non Lapsable Pool Fund Capital Outlay on Tourism Tourist				
	-	Infrastructure Tourist Accommodation				
	0078	Tourism Infrastructure Development at Dong				
		O 6.30 S 1,14.42 R -6.30	1,14.42			-1,14.42

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 6.30 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 114.42 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditur	Excess + re Saving -
				(In lakhs of rug	ees)
(xiii)	5452	Tourism Tourist Infrastructure Tourist			
	0083	Accommodation Development of hot spring, jia			
		S 53.00	53.00		-53.00
(xiv)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded Central Government)	by		
	5452	Capital Outlay on Tourism			
	01				
	102	Tourist Accommodation			
	0081				
		S 49.04	49.04		-49.04

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 53.00 lakh and Rs. 49.04 lakh at serial number (xiii) and (xiv) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actua expen	Excess + Saving -	
				(In lakhs o	f rupees)	
(xv)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes				
	5452	Capital Outlay on Tourism				
	01	Tourist Infrastructure				
	102	Tourist Accommodation				
	0003	Construction of Tourist Lodge at Parasuram Kund				
		S 40.42 R 9.58	50.00			-50.00

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 9.58 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 50.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

. . .

. . .

. . .

(xvi)	08	Central Pla	ın	
		Schemes(Ful	ly funded	by
		Central Gov	rernment)	
	5452	Capital Out	lay on	
		Tourism		
	01	Tourist		
		Infrastruct	ure	
	102	Tourist		
		Accommodati	.on	
	0075	Development	of	
		Jairampur T	ourism'	
		Destination	L	
		0 1	7.47	

-17.47

R

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure			Excess + Saving -
				(In]	lakhs (of rupees)	
(xvii)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded & Central Government)	ру				
	5452	•					
	01	Tourist Infrastructure					
	102	Tourist Accommodation					
	0076	Development and Improvement of Geykar Sinyi					
		O 17.04 R -17.04					

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 17.47 and Rs. 17.04 lakh at serial number (xvi) and (xvii) pre-page and above through re-appropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

, , , , , ,	0.0	a	.7			
(xviii)	08	Central I		_		
			ully funded	by		
		Central C	Government)			
	5452	Capital C	Outlay on			
		Tourism				
	01	Tourist				
		Infrastru	ıcture			
	102	Tourist				
		Accommoda	ation			
	0073	Construct	cion of			
		Tourism (Complex at			
		Mayudia,	_			
		Dibang Va				
		= =====================================	1			
		0	16.89			
		R	-16.88	0.01	1 .	 -0.01

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 16.88 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total Actual grant expenditure				Excess Saving	
				(In 1	akhs of	rupees)		
(xix)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded k Central Government)	ру					
	5452	,						
	01	Tourist Infrastructure						
	102	Tourist Accommodation						
	0068	Development of Tourism Circuit Dirak-Wakro-Tezu- Hayuliang-Walong						
		O 11.59 R -11.59						

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 11.59 lakh through reappropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

9. Saving mentioned at note 8 pre-pages was partly offset by Excess under:-

Serial number				Total grant	Actual expendit	Excess + ure Saving -
				(II	n lakhs of r	upees)
(i)	5452	Capital C	utlay on			
	80	General				
	800	Other Exp	enditure			
	0001	Construct	ion of			
		Building				
		0	64.99			
				64.99	31,91.20	+31,26.21

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 31,26.21 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 56 TOURISM - Concld.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupe	es)
(ii)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully funded k Central Government)	ру		
	5452				
	01	Tourist Infrastructure			
	102	Tourist Accommodation			
	0072	Development of Tourism Circrit Itanagar-Ziro Daporijo-Basar			
		O 30.40 R -30.40		55.41	+55.41

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 30.40 lakh through reappropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Major Works'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 55.41 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2217 Urban Development

2230 Labour and Employment

Original 1,67,07

Supplementary 6,63,46 8,30,53 8,30,20 -33

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development

Original 9,00,64

Supplementary 26,08,29 35,08,93 26,77,92 -8,31,01

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Capital:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 8,31.01 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 8,31.01 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 26,08.29 lakh during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 23.68 per cent.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant		Actu expe		ture	Excess Saving	
				(In	lakhs	of	rupees)		
(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes							
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development							
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes							
	800								
	0056	Capacity							
		Building Activities							
		of BSUP and IHSDP under JNNURM							
		O 2,42.00 S 86.94							
		R -82.56	2,46.38					-2,46.38	

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 82.56 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,46.38 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	03	Central Schemes	lly Sponsored			
	4217		Outlay on Development			
	60	Other To	Jrban oment Schemes			
	800	Other E	Expenditure			
	0058	Improve	ement of etwork at			
		O S R	15.06 86.94 1,99.17	3,01.17		-3,01.17

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,99.17 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3,01.17 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total grant		Acti expe	ual enditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In	lakhs	of rupees)	
(iii)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes					
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development					
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes					
	800	-					
	0034	Construction of Storm Water					
		Drainage Scheme for Along Town					
		O 11.19 S 86.94					
		R -98.13				• • •	

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision of Rs. 98.13 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

(iv)	03 4217 60 800 0036	Centrally Sponsored Schemes Capital Outlay on Urban Development Other Urban Development Schemes Other Expenditure Infrastructure Development at Basar		
		O 10.19 S 86.94 R -97.13	 	
(v)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes		
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development		
	60	Other Urban		
	800	Development Schemes		
	0035	Other Expenditure Shopping Complex		
	0033	at Nirjuli Township		
		0 6.27		
		S 86.94		
		R -93.21	 	

Serial number	Head		Total Actual grant expenditure		ture	Exces Savin		
				(In lak	hs of	rupees)		
(vi)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes						
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development						
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes						
	800	Other Expenditure						
	8000	Development of						
		Yingkiong Town						
		0 6.19						
		S 86.94						
		R -93.13				•		• •

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision by Rs. 97.13 lakh, Rs. 93.21 lakh and Rs. 93.13 lakh at serial number (iv), (v) and (vi) of prepage & above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

(vii)	03	-	Sponsored					
		Schemes						
	4217	Capital C	utlay on					
		Urban Dev	relopment					
	60	Other Urb	an					
		Developme	nt Schemes					
	800	Other Exp	enditure					
	0054							
		Building	for					
		Employed Women at						
		Naharlagun						
		ivariat raga						
		0	6.04					
		S	86.94					
				1 20 94		1 20 04		
		R	27.86	1,20.84	• • •	-1,20.84		

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 27.86 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,20.84 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head		Total grant			Excess Saving		
				(In lak	hs of	rupees)		
(viii)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes						
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development						
	60	Other Urban						
		Development Schemes						
	800	Other Expenditure						
	0044	Construction of						
		Shopping Complex at						
		Namsai						
		0 5.42						
		S 86.94						
		R -92.36			•	• •		

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision of Rs. 92.36 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

(ix)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes	i .	
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development		
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes	3	
	800 0032	Other Expenditure Infrastructure Development at Tawang		
		O 4.96 S 86.94 R 5.93	97.83	 -97.83

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5.93 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 97.83 have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head		Total grant				Excess + Saving -
				(In l	akhs o	f rupees)	
(x)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes					
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development					
	60	Other Urban					
	800 0047	Development Schemes Other Expenditure Construction of Cultural Hall at Yingkiong					
		O 4.87 S 86.94 R -86.82	4.99				-4.99

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 86.82 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4.99 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(xi)	03	Centrally Sponsored						
		Schemes						
	4217	Capital Outlay on						
		Urban Development						
	60	Other Urban						
		Development Schemes						
	800	Other Expenditure						
	0048	Development of						
		Parking Places at						
		Pasighat						
		0 4.42						
		S 86.94						
		R -91.36						

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision of Rs. 91.36 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(xii)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development			
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0043	Storm Water Drainage at Namsai			
		O 3.95 S 86.94 R -88.89	2.00		-2.00
		K -00.09	2.00	• • •	-2.00

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 88.89 lakh through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(xiii)	03	Centrall Schemes	y Sponsored			
	4217	-	Outlay on			
		Urban De	evelopment			
	60	Other Ur	rban			
		Develop	ment Schemes			
	800	Other Ex	xpenditure			
	0045	Construc	ction of			
		Guest Ho	ouse at			
		Sagalee				
		0	3.34			
		_				
		S	86.94			
		R	-90.28			

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision of Rs. 90.28 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(:	In lakhs of rupees)	
(xiv)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes	·	•	
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development			
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes			
	800 0033	Other Expenditure			
		O 2.53 S 86.94 R -40.99	48.48		-48.48
(xv)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development			
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes			
	800 0030	Other Expenditure			
		O 1.93 S 86.94 R -28.72	60.15		-60.15

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 40.99 lakh and Rs. 28.72 lakh at serial number (xiv) and (xv) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 48.48 lakh and Rs. 60.15 lakh at serial number (xiv) and (xv) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(xvi)	4217 60	Work and Parking Place at Gohpur O 1.56 S 86.94	(1	In lakhs of rupees)	
(xvii)	4217 60 800	Centrally Sponsored Schemes Capital Outlay on Urban Development Other Urban Development Schemes Other Expenditure Crematory cum Burial Ground at Yingkiong			
(xviii)	03 4217 60 800 0015	O 1.33 S 86.94 R -88.27 Centrally Sponsored Schemes Capital Outlay on Urban Development Other Urban Development Schemes Other Expenditure Development of Seppa Town	•••		
		S 86.94 R -86.94			

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision of Rs. 88.50 lakh and Rs. 88.27 lakh at serial number (xvi) and (xvii) above and entire Supplementary provision of Rs. 86.94 lakh at serial number (xvii) above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(xix)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	4217	Capital Outlay on Urban Development			
	60	Other Urban Development Schemes			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0018	Development of			
		Roing Town			
		S 86.94			
		R -86.94			

Withdrawal of entire Supplementary provision by Rs. 86.94 lake through reappropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

(xx)	03	Centrally Schemes	Sponsored			
	4217	Capital O Urban Dev				
	60	Other Urb	an nt Schemes			
	800	Other Exp				
	0020	-	nt of			
		S R	86.94 -4.74	82.20		-82.20

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 4.74 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to less requirement of funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 82.20 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(xxi)	03	Centrally Sponsored			
		Schemes			
	4217	Capital Outlay on			
		Urban Development			
	60	Other Urban			
		Development Schemes			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0022	Development of			
		Deomali Town			
		S 86.94			
		R -86.94			
		10.74		• • •	

Withdrawal of entire Supplementary provision by Rs. 86.94 lakh through reappropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

(xxii)	03	Centrally Sponsored
		Schemes
	4217	Capital Outlay on
		Urban Development
	60	Other Urban
		Development Schemes
	800	Other Expenditure
	0023	Development of
		YupiaTown
		S 86.94
		R -86.94

Withdrawal of entire Supplementary provision by Rs. 86.94 lake through reappropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(xxiii) 03 Centrally Sponsored Schemes 4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development 60 Other Urban Development Schemes 800 Other Expenditure 0025 Development of Ziro Town 86.94

R 24.96 1,11.90 . . . -1,11.90

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 24.96 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,11.90 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

03 Centrally Sponsored (xxiv) Schemes

> 4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development

60 Other Urban

Development Schemes

800 Other Expenditure

0028 Development of of Parking Place at Nirjuli

> S 86.94 -86.94 R

Withdrawal of entire Supplementary provision by Rs. 86.94 lakh through reappropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

03 Centrally Sponsored (xxv)

Schemes

4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development

60 Other Urban

Development Schemes

800 Other Expenditure

0052 Storm Water

Drainage Scheme at

Naharlagun

86.94 S

R 1,31.84 2,18.78

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

-2,18.78

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(In lakhs of rupees	(In	lakhs	οf	rupees
---------------------	-----	-------	----	--------

					(In	lakhs	οf	rupees))
(xxvi)	03	Centrally Schemes	Sponsored						
	4217	Capital O							
	60	Other Urb	an						
	0.00	_	nt Schemes						
	800 0053	Other Exp							
	0033	Developme:							
			School at						
		Koloriang							
		S	86.94						
		R	4.38	91.32					-91.32
(xxvii)	03	Centrally Schemes	Sponsored						
	4217	Capital O							
	60	Other Urb	an						
	800	Developme: Other Exp	nt Schemes						
	0060	Infrastru							
	0000	Developme:							
		Dirang To							
		S	86.94						
		R	23.46	1,10.40				• •	-1,10.40

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,31.84 lakh, Rs. 4.38 lakh and Rs. 23.46 lakh at serial number (xxv), (xxvi) and (xxvii) through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,18.78 lakh, Rs. 91.32 and Rs. 1,10.40 lakh at serial number (xxv), (xxvi) and (xxvii) of pre-page and above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(xxviii) 03	Centrally Sponsored
	Schemes
4217	Capital Outlay on
	Urban Development
60	Other Urban
	Development Schemes
800	Other Expenditure
0062	Improvement of
	Road Link Network

0062 Improvement of Road Link Network at Jairampur

> S 86.94 R 70.86 1,57.80 ... -1,57.80

> > ...

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 70.86 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,57.80 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(xxix) 03 Centrally Sponsored Schemes 4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development 60 Other Urban

Development Schemes 800 Other Expenditure 0055 Municipal Solid

Waste Management in Itanagar

O 13.44 S 86.94 R -1,00.38

25.80 +25.80

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Contd.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(xxx)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes		
	4217	Capital Outlay on		
		Urban Development		
	60	Other Urban		
		Development Schemes		
	800	Other Expenditure		
	0037	Urban Road at		
		Hawai Township		
		0 25.49		
		S 0.09		
		R -25.58	 	

Withdrawal of entire Original and Supplementary provision by Rs. 1,00.38 lakh and Rs. 25.58 lakh at serial number (xxix) and (xxx) of pre-page and above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to non-requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 25.80 lakh at serial number (xxix) pre-page without any provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

- 5. Savings mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-
- (i) 4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development 60 Other Urban
 - Development Schemes
 - 800 Other Expenditure 0003 Procurement of
 - 0003 Procurement of Assets

O 70.00 R -6.00 64.00 11,73.03 +11,09.03

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 6.00 lakh through re-appropriation was due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 11,09.03 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 57 URBAN DEVELOPMENT - Concld.

Serial	Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
number		grant	expenditure	Saving -

(ii) 03 Centrally Sponsored

Schemes

4217 Capital Outlay on Urban Development

60 Other Urban

Development Schemes

800 Other Expenditure

0061 Schemes under

ACA/SPA

S 86.94

13,30.29

14,17.23 6,05.95 -8,11.28

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 13,30.29 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 8,11.28 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii) 4217 Capital Outlay on

Urban Development

60 Other Urban

Development Schemes

001 Direction and

Administration

0003 Procurement of

Assets

4,30.00

R -1,67.00 2,63.00 8,73.13 +6,10.13

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 1,67.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 2,05.00 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Minor Works' and 'Motor Vehicles' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 38.00 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses' and 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 6,10.13 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 58 STATIONERY AND PRINTING (All Voted)

Actual Total Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2058 Stationery and

Printing

Original 2,19,86

Supplementary 1,41,67 3,61,53 3,07,09 -54,44

Amount surrendered 64,70

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4058 Capital Outlay on

Stationery and

Printing

Original 15,30

Supplementary 15,30 14,37 -93

Amount surrendered 30

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

1. In the Revenue section, amount surrendered was Rs. 64.70 lakh as against a saving of Rs. 54.44 lakh.

2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 6.08 per cent.

Grant No. 58 STATIONERY AND PRINTING - Concld.

3. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head			Total grant		Actual expend		Exce:	
					(In la	khs of	rupees)		
(i)	2058	Statione Printing	-				_		
	103 0002	Government Press							
		O R	1,34.70 -64.70	70.00		70.	00		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 64.70 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 8.17 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Overtime Allowances' and 'Medical Treatment' and further decrease of Rs. 64.70 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 8.17 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Wages', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office Expenses', 'Supply and Materials', 'Minor Works' and 'Other Charges'.

- 4. Saving mentioned at note 3 above was partly offset by excess under:-
- (i) 2058 Stationery and Printing
 103 Government Press
 0001 Establishment
 Expenses

O 85.16 S 1,41.67

2,26.83 2,37.09 +10.26

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 10.26 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 59 PUBLIC HEALTH ENGINEERING (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess +

grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2059 Public Works

2215 Water Supply and

Sanitation

Original 37,62,12

Supplementary 1,75,04,37 2,12,66,49 2,49,73,57 37,07,08

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Head:

4215 Capital Outlay on Water Supply and

Sanitation

Original 9,00,00

Supplementary 9,00,00 8,00,00 -1,00,00

Amount surrendered 1,00,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. In the Revenue section, the expenditure exceeded the Grant by Rs. 37,07.08 lakh (Rs. 37,07,08,369). The excess requires regularisation.
- 2. In view of the final excess of Rs. 37,07.08 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,75,04.37 lakh made during the year proved inadequate.

Grant No. 59 PUBLIC HEALTH ENGINEERING - Contd.

3. Excess occurred mainly under:-

222

Serial number	Head		Head Total grant		Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In	lakhs of rupee	s)
(i)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			_	
	2215	Water Supply and Sanitation				
	01	Water Supply				
	800	Other Expenditure				
	0001	Accelerated				
		Rural Water Supply				
		Programmes				
		0 3.35				
		S 1,10,45.27				
			1,10,48.62	1	,65,15.80 +	54,67.18

Specific reasons for final excess of Rs. 54,67.18 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

4. Excess mentioned at note 3 above was partly offset by saving under:-

```
(i)
       2215 Water Supply and
             Sanitation
         01 Water Supply
        102 Rural water supply
             programmes
       0002 Rural Pipe Water
             Supply Programme
             0
                     8,00.00
             S
                    28,38.68
                                  41,38.68
                                                 27,39.01
             R
                     5,00.00
                                                             -13,99.67
```

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5,00.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charges'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 13,99.67 lakh was stated to be due to non receipt of Government sanction.

(ii)

2215 Water Supply and Sanitation

```
02 Sewerage and
Sanitation

800 Other Expenditure

0002 Maintenance of
RPWS

0 5,00.00
R -5,00.00 ... ...
```

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 5,00.00 lakh by way of reappropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of funds under 'Minor Works'.

Grant No. 59 PUBLIC HEALTH ENGINEERING - Concld.

223

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(iii)	05 2059 60 053 0001	Finance Commissi Recommendations Public Works Other Buildings Maintenance and Repairs Maintenance of Assets		In lakhs of rupee	s)
		0 1,50.00 S 2,50.00	4,00.00	2,00.00	-2,00.00

Specific reason for final savings of Rs. 2,00.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iv)	2215	Sanitation Water Supply Other Expenditure			
		O 3.33 S 8,39.80	8,43.13	7,50.08	-93.05
(v)	03	Centrally Sponsored Schemes			
	2215				
	01	Water Supply			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0010	10 Computer Package			
		0 3.33			
		S 73.98			
			77.31	13.79	-63.52

Specific reason for final saving of Rs. 93.05 lakh and Rs. 63.52 lakh under serial number (iv) and (v) above hav not been intimated (December, 2009).

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2851 Village and Small

Industries

Original 10,03,07

Supplementary 4,76,80 14,79,87 13,06,01 -1,73,86

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Heads:

4851 Capital Outlay on

Village and Small

Industries

6851 Loans for Village

and Small Industries

Original 4,21,65

Supplementary 4,21,65 -4,21,65

Amount surrendered 4,21,65

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 1,73.86 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 1,73.86 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 4,76.80 lakh during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 11.79 per cent.

Grant No. 60 TEXTILE AND HANDICRAFT - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Head			Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In	lakhs of rup	ees)
(i)	2851	Villag Indust	e and Small ries				
	001		ion and stration				
	0001	Establishment Expenses					
		O S R	8,35.68 3,25.76 -1,80.00	9,81.44		8,74.38	-1,07.06

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 1,80.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 1,87.70 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Office Expenses', Minor Works', 'Other Charge' and 'Domestic Travel Expenses' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 7.70 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Wages', Overtime Allowance' and 'Publication'.

Reasons for final savings of Rs. 1,07.06 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	08	Central Plan
		Schemes(Fully funded by
		Central Government)
	2851	Village and Small
		Industries
	800	Other Expenditure
	0006	Project Package
		Schemes
		0 10.00
		R -10.00

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 10.00 lakh through reappropriation was stated to be due to non requirement of fund under 'Grants-in-aid'.

226

Serial number	Head		Head Total Actual grant expendit				ture	Excess ire Saving		
					(In	lakhs of	f rupees)		
(iii)	08		Plan Fully funded Government)	by						
	2851	Village a	and Small							
	800	Other Exp	penditure							
	0009	Weavers F Package S								
		O R	7.26 -7.26							

Withdrawal of entire Original provision of Rs. 7.26 lakh through reappropriation was stated to be due to non requirement of fund under 'Grants-in-aid'.

5. Saving mentioned at note 4 pre-page was partly offset by excess under:-

(i)	2851	Village and Industries	d Small						
	104	Handicraft							
		Industries							
	0001	Establishment							
		Expenses							
		0	1.58						
		O							
		S	2.42						
		R 4	10.00	44.00	46.15	+2.15			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 40.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 2.15 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

227

Serial number	Head			Total grant		Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In	lakhs of rupees	;)
(ii)	2851	Village a Industrie					
	107	Sericultu Industrie					
	0001	Establish Expenses	-				
		O R	20.00	50.00		46.52	-3.48

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 30.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 31.48 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges' and 'Scholarship/Stipend' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 1.48 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Wages'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3.48 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(iii)	2851 200 0001	Village a Industrie Other Vil Industrie Establish Expenses	es llage es						
		0	5.26						
		S R	3.24 30.00	38.50	33.61	-4.89			
(iv)	2851	Village and Small Industries							
	800	Other Exp	penditure						
	0003	Bamboo							
		Industrie	es						
		0	2.57						
		S	4.93						
		R	20.00	27.50	22.84	-4.66			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 30.00 lakh and Rs. 20.00 lakh at serial number (iii) and (iv) above through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Wages' and 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 4.89 and Rs. 4.66 lakh at serial number (iii) and (iv) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(v)	2851 103 0001	Village and Small Industries Handloom Industries Establishment Expenses		(I	n lakhs of rupees	5)
		O 1 S R	,02.72 3.45 48.00	1,54.17	1,20.96	-33.21

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 48.00 lakh through re-appropriation was the net effect of increase of Rs. 48.70 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Other Charges' and 'Scholarship/Stipend' which was partly offset by decrease of Rs. 0.70 lakh reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Wages'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 33.21 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(vi)	80	Central I Schemes(I	Plan Fully funded	by						
		Central (Government)							
	2851	Village a	Village and Small							
		Industrie	es							
	800	Other Exp	penditure							
	0013	Handloom	Cluster							
		Schemes								
		S	25.26							
		R	10.00	35.26	32.55	-2.71				

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 10.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Grants-in-aid'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2.71 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 61 GEOLOGY AND MINING (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2853 Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical

Industries

Original 1,64,00

Supplementary 1,95,52 3,59,52 2,09,36 -1,50,16

Amount surrendered 77,50

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4853 Capital Outlay on

Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical

Industries

Original 36,00

Supplementary 1,98,45 2,34,45 2,30,06 -4,39

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 1,50.16 lakh, Rs. 77.50 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 2.In view of the saving of Rs. 1,50.16 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,95.52 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 41.77 per cent.

Grant No. 61 GEOLOGY AND MINING - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)
(i)	2853	Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries			
	02	Regulation and Development of Mines			
	001	Direction and Administration			
	0001	Establishment Expenses			
		O 1,61.00 S 1,95.52 R -76.50	2,80.02	2,07.41	-72.61

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 76.50 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 4.50 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Foreign Travel Expenses', 'Minor Works' and 'Professional Services' and further decrease of Rs. 76.50 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 4.50 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Salaries, and 'Office Expenses'.

Reasons for final savings of Rs. 72.61 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 62 DIRECTORATE OF TRANSPORT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

3055 Road Transport

Original

67,31

Supplementary

31,96

. . .

99,27

53,76

-45,51

Amount surrendered

17,00

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

Original

5055 Capital Outlay on Road Transport

10,00

Supplementary

10,00

5,68

-4,32

. . .

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 45.51 lakh, Rs. 17.00 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. As the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 67.31 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs.31.96 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 45.84 per cent.

Grant No. 62 DIRECTORATE OF TRANSPORT - Concld.

4. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number				Head Total grant			Actual Exce expenditure Savi			
(i)	3055 001 0001	Road Transport Direction and Administration Establishment Expenses		((In la	akhs of	rupees)		
		O S R	67.31 31.96 -17.00	82.27		53.76		-28.51		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 17.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 0.20 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Overtime Allowance' and further decrease of Rs. 17.00 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 0.20 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Medical Treatment'.

Reasons for final savings of Rs. 28.51 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 63 PROTOCOL DEPARTMENT

(All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving - (In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head: 2070 Other

Administrative

Services

Original 27,45

Supplementary 26,95 54,40 51,09 -3,31

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 3.31 lakh was surrendered during the year.

- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 3.31 lakh Supplementary provision of Rs. 26.95 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 6.08 per cent.

Grant No. 63 PROTOCOL DEPARTMENT - Concld.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head			Total grant			Excess + Saving -
` '	001	Services Direction Administr Establish	ation		(In	lakhs of rupees)
		Expenses O S	26.35 26.95	53.30		50.04	-3.26
,	15 G	Services uest House Hostels e Maintenan	ce of Guest	House			
		0	1.10	1.10		1.06	-0.04

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3.26 lakh and Rs. 0.04 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii)above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 64 TRADE AND COMMERCE (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head

2575 Other Special Area

Programmes

2875 Other Industries

Original 16,05

Supplementary 30,58 46,63 20,45 -26,18

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Heads:

4575 Capital Outlay on

other Special Areas

Programmes

4875 Capital Outlay on

other Industries

Original

Supplementary 1,00,00 1,00,00 -1,00,00

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 26.18 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 26.18 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 30.58 lakh during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 56.14 per cent.

Grant No. 64 TRADE AND COMMERCE - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupe	es)
(i)	2875 60 800 0001	Other Industries Other Industries Other Expenditure Establishment Expenses			
		O 16.05 S 4.58 R -15.00	5.63	5.61	-0.02

Withdrawal of provisions of Rs. 15.00 lakh during the year by way of reappropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of funds under 'Salaries', 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment', 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Office expenses', 'Publication' and 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final savings of Rs. 0.02 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	2875	Other T	ndustries			
(/	60		ndustries			
	001	Directi	on and			
		Adminis	tration			
	0001	Establi	shment			
		Expense	S			
		S	26.00			
		R	15.00	41.00	14.84	-26.16

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 15.00 lakh through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 26.16 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital:

- 5. No part of the available saving of Rs. 1,00.00 lakh was surrendered during the year.
 - 6. In view of the final saving of Rs. 1,00.00 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,00.00 lakh proved excessive.
 - 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 100.00 per cent.

Grant No. 64 TRADE AND COMMERCE - Concld.

8. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(i)	04	State Plan Schemes			
	4875	Capital Outlay on			
		other Industries			
	60 Other Industries				
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0001	Establishment			
		Expenses			
		S 1,00.00			
		2,00.00	1,00.00		-1,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire provision of Rs. 1,00.00 lake have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 65 DEPARTMENT OF TIRAP AND CHANGLANG DISTRICT (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2575 Other Special Area

Programmes

Original 3,75,00

Supplementary 3,75,00 2,73,61 -1,01,39

Amount surrendered 1,00,26

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Head:

4575 Capital Outlay on

other Special Areas

Programmes

Original 21,25,00

Supplementary 1,00,26 22,25,26 22,64,15 +38,89

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 1,01.39 lakh, Rs. 1,00.26 lakh only was surrendered during the year.
- 2. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 27.04 per cent.

Grant No. 65 DEPARTMENT OF TIRAP AND CHANGLANG DISTRICT - Contd.

Total

Actual

Excess +

3. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Head

Serial

number					grant		expen	Saving -		
						(In	lakhs c	f rupees)		
(i)	03 800	Program Tribal Other E Develop	Areas xpenditure						
			O R	3,00.00 -90.26	2,09.74		2,09	.74		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 90.26 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 5.00 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge' and further decrease of Rs. 90.26 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 5.00 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Grants-in-aid'.

(ii)	2575	Other Special Ar Programmes				
	03	Tribal Areas				
	001	Direction and Administration				
	0001	Development of Tirap and Changl	Lang			
		O 75.00 R -10.00	65.00	63.	87 -1	13

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 10.00 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 10.02 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries', 'Domestic Travel Expenses' and 'Other Charge' and further decrease of Rs. 10.00 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 10.02 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Wages', 'Medical Treatment', 'Office Expenses', 'Publicity'and 'Minor Works'.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 01.13 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 65 DEPARTMENT OF TIRAP AND CHANGLANG DISTRICT - Concld.

Capital:

- 3. In the Capital section, the expenditure exceeded the Grant by Rs. 38.89 lakh (Rs. 38.89.337). The excess requires regularization.
- 4. In view of excess expenditure of Rs. 38.89 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 100.26 lakh obtained during the year proved inadequate.
- 5. Excess occurred under:-

Serial number	Head		Total Actual grant expenditure			Excess Saving		
					(In lakh	hs of rupees)		
(i)	4575 03 800 0001	Capital Conther Spe Programme Tribal Ar Other Exp Developme Tirap & Control	ecial Areas es ceas penditure ent of					
			.,25.00 .,00.26	22,25.26	22	2,64.15	+38.89	

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 38.89 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 66 POWER (CIVIL)

Total grant Actual Excess + expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2501 Special Programmes

for Rural Development

2801 Power

2810 Non-Conventional

Sources of Energy

Original 14,57,53

Supplementary 6,45,50 21,03,03 8,85,06 -12,17,97

Amount surrendered 10,26,54

during the year (31st March 2009)

Capital

Major Heads:

4801 Capital Outlay on

Power Projects

6801 Loans for Power

Projects

Original 38,84,00

Supplementary 1,89,18,99 2,28,02,99 1,49,11,97 -78,91,02

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. Out of the available saving of Rs. 12,17.97 lakh, Rs. 10,26.54 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
- 2. As the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 14,57.53 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 6,45.50 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 57.92 per cent.

Grant No. 66 POWER (CIVIL) - Contd.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actual expenditu	Excess re Saving	
					(In la	akhs of ru	pees)	
(i)	2801	Power						
	05		ission and					
		Distri						
	800		Expenditure					
	0001		ission and					
		Distri	oution					
		0	8.00.00					
		S	1,04.58					
		R	-8,00.00	1,04.58		1,04.58		
	0001	Distril O S	8,00.00 1,04.58	1,04.58		1,04.58		

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 8,00.00 lakh through Surrender was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Minor Works'.

(ii)	2801 05 001 0001	Power Transmission a Distribution Direction and Administration Establishment Expenses				
		O 6,57.5 S 5,40.5 R -2,26.5	92	,71.91	7,80.48	-1,91.43

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 2,26.54 lakh was the net effect of decrease of Rs. 1,17.52 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' and further decrease of Rs. 2,26.54 lakh by way of surrender stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Salaries' which was partly offset by increase of Rs. 1,17.52 lakh stated to be due to requirement of more fund under 'Domestic Travel Expenses', 'Medical Treatment', 'Office Expenses' and 'Other Charge'.

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 1,91.43 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital:

- 5. No part of the available saving of Rs. 78,91.02 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 6. In view of the final saving of Rs. 78,91.02 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 1,89,18.99 lakh during the year proved excessive.
- 7. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 34.61 per cent.

Windmawalonf ofroprisions on the .Rs .Rs 3, 431.027.144khldkhindhudyezz-bppwapristrien appusoprendion dura dumated techerduentoofessreequidemendes tother underges the Charge'.

Grant No. 66 POWER (CIVIL) - Contd.

8. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	Head		Total grant	_		
			(In lakhs of rupees)		
(i)	04	State Plan Schemes				
	4801	Capital Outlay on				
		Power Projects				
	04	Diesel/Gas Power				
		Generation				
	800	Other Expenditure				
	0019	SPA/SPA For PM				
		Package				
		S 1,71,68.99				
		R 11,27.46	1,82,96.45	1,16,68.81 -	66,27.64	

Specific reason for final saving of Rs. 66,27.64 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	4801	Capital Outlay on Power Projects			
	01	Hydel Generation			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0001	Creation of			
		Infrastructure for			
		Hydel Generation			
		0 15,48.00			
		R -13,43.06	2,04.94	1,70.58	-34.36

Specific reason for final saving of Rs. 34.36 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

244

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In lakhs of rupees)	
(iii)	06	Externally Aided Projects			
	4801	Capital Outlay on Power Projects			
	04	Diesel/Gas Power Generation			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0020	Mukto MHP			
		O 10,00.00 R -10,00.00			
	e-appro	of entire provisions opriation was stated t			
(iv)	06	Externally Aided			

(iv) 06 Externally Aided
Projects
4801 Capital Outlay on
Power Projects
80 General
800 Other Expenditure
0012 Nurang MHP Phase
(III)

S 10,00.00 ... -10,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire supplementary provision of Rs. 10,00.00 lakh was stated to be for non sanction of schemes.

(v)	4801 01 052	Capital Outlay on Power Projects Hydel Generation Machinery and Equipment							
	0001	Hydel Improv	ement						
		O R	4,00.00 -3,30.00	70.00	41.69	-28.31			

Withdrawal of provision of Rs. 3,30.00 lakh and Rs. 56.40 lakh at serial number (v) and (vi) of pre-page and above through re-appropriation was stated to be due to less requirement of fund under 'Other Charge'.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
(vi)	4801	Capital Outlay on Power Projects			
	80	General			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0002	Construction of Building			
		O 2,00.00 R -56.40	1,43.60	1,22.09	-21.51

Specific reasons for final savings of Rs. 28.31 lakh and Rs. 21.51 lakh at serial number (v) and (vi) of pre-page and above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(vii)	08	Central Plan Schemes(Fully fun- Central Governmen			
	4801	Capital Outlay on	•		
	1001	Power Projects			
	01	Hydel Generation			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0005	Scheme under			
		R.E.C			
		0 6,50.00			
		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	6,50.00	6,00.00	-50.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 50.00 lakh was stated to be the expenditure could not be made due to non-completion of works.

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 16,,003.000 lakth through re-appropriation was reportedly due to requirement of more funds under 'Other Charge'.

Grant No. 66 POWER (CIVIL) - Concld.

7. Saving occurred at note 6 above was partly offset by excess under :-

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

Serial number		Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(I	n lakhs of rupees	:)
(i)	4801	Capital Outlay on Power Projects			
	80	General			
	800	Other Expenditure			
	0005	Maintenance of Hydel Station			
		R 10,03.00	10,03.00	11,76.86	+1,73.86

Specific reason for final excess of Rs. 1,73.86 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii)	4801		tal Outlay on r Projects			
	05		smission and ribution			
	800	Othe	r Expenditure			
		Creat Infra	tion of astructure r RIDF			
		0	84.00			
		R	6,00.00	6,84.00	3,72.89	-3,11.11

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3,11.11 lakh was stated to be the expenditure could not be made due to non-completion of works.

Grant No. 67 STATE INFORMATION COMMISSION (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2070 Other

 ${\tt Administrative}$

Services

Original 56,79

Supplementary 33,95 90,74 79,87 -10,87

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 10.87 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 10.87 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 33.95 lakh during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 11.98 per cent.

Grant No. 67 STATE INFORMATION COMMISSION - Concld.

4. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant		Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
					(In	lakhs of rup	ees)
(i)	2070	Other Administr Services	ative				
	105	Special C of Enquir	commission				
	0001	Establish Expenses	_				
		0 S	56.79 33.95				
				90.74		79.87	-10.87

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 10.87 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Grant No. 68 Town Planning Department (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2217 Urban Development

Original 56,69

Supplementary 7,48 64,17 63,87 -30

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Grant No. 69 Parliamentary Affairs Department (All Voted)

Total Actual Excess + grant expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Head:

2052 Secretariat General

Services

Original 38,38

Supplementary 10,78 49,16 10,90 -38,26

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009)

Notes & Comments:-

Revenue:

1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 38.26 lakh was surrendered during the year.

- 2. As the actual expenditure did not come up even to the Original provision of Rs. 38.38 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 10.78 lakh obtained during the year proved unnecessary.
 - 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 77.83 per cent.

Grant No. 69 Parliamentary Affairs Department - Concld.

4. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number		Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
				(In	lakhs of rupees)
(i)	2052	Secretari Services	at General			
	092	Other off	ices			
	0001	Establish	ment			
		Expenses				
		0	38.38			
		S	10.78			
				49.16	10.90	-38.26

Specific reasons for final saving of Rs. 38.26 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

PUBLIC DEBT (All Charged)

Total Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving -

(In thousands of rupees)

Revenue

Major Heads:

2048 Appropriation for

Reduction or

Avoidance of Debt

2049 Interest Payments

Original <u>2,41,19,38</u>

Supplementary 91,54 2,42,10,92 2,29,54,42 -12,56,50

Amount surrendered

during the year (March 2009) ...

Capital

Major Heads:

6003 Internal Debt of

the State Government

6004 Loans and Advances

From the Central

Government

Original 1,84,54,22

Supplementary 1,84,54,22 63,45,93 -1,21,08,29

Amount surrendered 29,81,35

during the year (31st March 2009)

Notes and Comments:

Revenue:

- 1. No part of the available saving of Rs. 12,56.50 lakh was surrendered during the year.
- 2. In view of the final saving of Rs. 12,56.50 lakh, Supplementary provision of Rs. 91.54 lakh obtained during the year proved excessive.
- 3. Saving in the voted grant worked out to 5.19 per cent.

4. Saving occurred mainly under:-

Serial number	;	Head	Total appropriati	Actual on expenditure	Excess + Saving -
(i)	2049 01 200 0004	Interest on Internal Debt Interest on Other Internal Debts		In lakhs of rupe	
			18,80.00	12,23.74	<u>-6,56.26</u>
Reaso (December		final saving of).	Rs. 6,56.26	lakh have not	been intimated
(ii)	2049				
	101	Central Government Interest on Loans for State/Union Territory Plan Schemes			
	0001				
		O 37,92.61 R -5,13.16	32,79.45	32,79.45	
(iii)	2049 01	Interest Payments Interest on Internal Debt			
	123	Interest on Special Securities issued to National Small Savings Fund of the Central Government by State Government			
	0001	Interest Payment on NSSF			
		O <u>55,00.00</u> R <u>-5,00.00</u>	50,00.00	49,99.70	<u>-0.30</u>

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)
(iv)		Interest Payments Interest on Small Savings,Provident Funds etc			
	104	Interest on State Provident Funds			
	0001	Interest on State Provident Fund			
		O 53,81.13 R -4,74.13	49,07.00	49,07.00	

Appropriation was reduced by Rs. 5,13.16 lakh, Rs. 5,00.00 and Rs. 4,74.13 lakh at serial number (ii), (iii) and (iv) of pre-page and above through reappropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 0.30 lakh at serial number (iii) of pre-page have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3,47.38 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number	1	Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	
(vi)		Interest Payments Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government Interest on Ways and Means Advances	(In	lakhs of rupees)	
	0001	Payment and Interest on Excess drawal of Ways and Means Advances for Reserve Bank of India				
		0 $\frac{1,12.08}{-89.58}$	22.50		-22.50	
(vii)	2049 04	Interest Payments Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government				
	103	Interest on Loans for Centrally Sponsored Plan Schemes				
	0001	Payment and Interest on Loan for Centrally Sponsored Schemes				
		0 $\frac{1,85.11}{-23.95}$	1,61.16	1,61.16		,

Appropriation was reduced by Rs. 89.58 lakh and Rs. 23.95 lakh at serial number (vi) and (vii) above through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 22.50 lakh at serial number (vi) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees	3)
(viii)	2049 01 200 0006	Interest Payments Interest on Internal Debt Interest on Other Internal Debts Interest on Loan From National Co- operative Development Corporation 95.00			
		0 95.00	95.00	72.24	-22.76

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 22.76 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

4. Saving mentioned at note 3 pre-page and above was partly offset by excess under:-

(i)	2049	Interest Payments			
	01	Interest on			
		Internal Debt			
	200	Interest on Other			
		Internal Debts			
	0003	Interest on Loan			
		From National Bank			
		for Agriculture and			
		Rural Development			
		-			
		0 1,60.00			
		S 91.54			
		R $13,\overline{48.46}$	16,00.00	13,88.15	-2,11.85

Augmentation of appropriation by Rs. 13,48.46 lake through re-appropriation reportedly due to requirement of more fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2,11.85 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupee	s)
(ii)	2049 60	Interest Payments Interest on Other Obligations			
	701	Miscellaneous			
	0003	Interest on			
		Power Bonds			
				1,68.80	+1,68.80

Reasons for incurring expenditure of Rs. 1,68.80 lakh without any Budget provision have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Expenditure had been incurred by allotment of fund through re-appropriation under the head mentioned below without provision either in the Original Budget or in the Supplementary Budget and the same was stated to be a "New Service" which is allowed subject to the prescribed limits and report to the Legislature.

(iii)		Interest Interest and Advar	on Loans			
	104	Interest for Non-	on Loans			
	0001	Payment a Interest Plan Sche	on Non			
		R	74.29	74.29	74.41	+0.12

Augmentation of appropriation by Rs. 74.29 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to requirement of more funds.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 0.12 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Capital

- 5. Out of the available saving of Rs. 1,21,08.29 lakh, Rs. 29,81.35 lakh only were surrendered during the year.
 - 6. Saving in charged appropriation worked out to 65.61 pecent.
 - 7. Saving occurred under:-

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)
(i)	6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
	110				
	0001				
		O 90,00.00 R -30,00.00	60,00.00	<u>-6</u>	0,00.00

Appropriation was reduced by Rs. 30,00.00 lake through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 60,00.00 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(ii) 6004 Loans and Advances
From the Central
Government

02 Loans for
State/Union
Territory Plan
Schemes

101 Block Loans
0001 Repayment of
Block Loans

0 21,77.59
R 49.75 22,27.34 2,06.54 -20,20.80

Augmentation of appropriation by Rs. 49.75 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to requirement of more funds.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 20,20.80 lakh have not been intimated (December, 2009).

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	
			(In	lakhs of rupees	;)	
(iii)	6003	Internal Debt of the State Government				
	105	Loans From the National Bank for				
		Agricultural and Rural Development				
	0001	-				
		Agriculture Bank				
		for Agricultural Rural Development				
		0 37,00.00				
			<u>37,00.00</u>	28,94.25	-8,05.75	
(iv)	6003	Internal Debt of the State				
	800	Government Other Loans				
	0001	Loans From Rural				
		Electrification Corporation Limited				
		0 16,50.00				
			16,50.00	12,91.21	-3,58.79	

Reasons for final saving of Rs.37,00.00 lakh and Rs. 16,50.00 lakh at serial number (iii) and (iv) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

(v)	6004	Loans and Advances			
		From the Central			
		Government			
	01	Non-Plan Loans			
	101	Loans to Cover Gap			
		in Resources			
	0001	Repayment and			
		Loans			
		O <u>75.00</u>			
		R -38.41	<u>36.59</u>	36.59	

Appropriation was reduced by Rs. 38.41 lakh through re-appropriation reportedly due to less requirement of fund.

Serial number		Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	lakhs of rupees)
8. Savi	ng men	tioned at note 6 pre-pa	age was partly	offset by excess	under:-
(i)	6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
	108	Loans From National Co-operative Development Corporation			
	0003	Loans from National Cooperative Development Corporation			
		0 2,60.00	2,60.00	3,08.49	+48.49
(ii)	6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
	111	Special Securities Issued to National Small Savings Fund of the Central Govt.			
	0006	Loans from NSSF			

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 48.49 lakh and Rs. 10.05 lakh at serial number (i) and (ii) above have not been intimated (December, 2009).

2,56.00

<u>2,66.05</u> +10.05

0

2,56.00

APPENDIX

(Referred to the Summary of Appropriation Accounts at Page 16) Grantwise details of estimates and actuals of recoveries adjusted in the Accounts in reduction of expenditure

S1. Number and name Budget estimates Actuals Actuals Compared with Budget estimates
No. of grant estimates
More (+)
Less (-)

(In thousand of rupees)

		Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	
1 21	Food, Storage and Warehousing	30,00	5,00,00	1,87	78,44	-28,13	28,44	
2 31	Public Works	• • •	• • •	3,70		3,70	• • •	
	Total	30,00	5,00,00	5,57	78,44	-24,43	28,44	